

THE CITY RECORD

Official Journal of The City of New York

THE CITY RECORD U.S.P.S.0114-660
Printed on paper containing 30% post-consumer material

VOLUME CL NUMBER 67 FRIDAY, APRIL 7, 2023 Price: \$4.00

TABLE OF CONTENTS	
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS Administrative Trials and Hearings	01 02 03 03 03 04
PROPERTY DISPOSITION Citywide Administrative Services	05
PROCUREMENT 156 Chief Medical Examiner 156 Agency Chief Contracting Officer 156 Citywide Administrative Services 156 Energy Management 156 Civilian Complaint Review Board 156 Board of Elections 156 Procurement 156 Environmental Protection 156 Wastewater Treatment 156 Water Supply 156 Fire Department 156 Technical Development Systems 156	05 06 06 06 06 06 06
Communications	υ6 07
Center for Health Equity and Community Wellness 150	

Finance	1507
Homeless Services	1507
Budget	
Housing Authority	
Procurement	
Human Resources Administration	
Parks and Recreation	
Capital Program Management	
Police Department	
$Management\ and\ Budget\ldots\ldots$	
Probation	
Contract Procurement	
Sanitation	
Facilities Planning and Engineering	1509
Small Business Services	
_Procurement	
Transportation	
Transportation Planning and Management	1509
Youth and Community Development	
Procurement	1509
CONTRACT AWARD HEARINGS	
Administration for Children's Services	1509
Environmental Protection	
211/11/21111/21/21/21/21/21/21/21/21/21/	1000
AGENCY RULES	
Consumer and Worker Protection	1510
SPECIAL MATERIALS	
Citywide Administrative Services	1511
Fire Department	
Office of the Mayor	
Mayor's Office of Contract Services	
Changes in Personnel	
Changes in Lersonner	1518
LATE NOTICE	
Daulta and Danastian	159/

THE CITY RECORD

ERIC L. ADAMS

Mayor

DAWN M. PINNOCK

Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services

JANAE C. FERREIRA

Editor, The City Record

Published Monday through Friday except legal holidays by the New York City Department of Citywide Administrative Services under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription \$500 yearly, \$4.00 daily (\$5.00 by mail).

Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, NY

POSTMASTER: Send address changes to The City Record, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, NY 10007-1602

Editorial Office/Subscription Changes: The City Record, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, NY 10007-1602, (212) 386-0055, cityrecord@dcas.nyc.gov

Visit The City Record Online (CROL) at www.nyc.gov/cityrecord for a searchable database of all notices published in The City Record.

a6-10

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

BOROUGH PRESIDENT - QUEENS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

Hearings website.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held by the Borough President of Queens, Donovan Richards, on Thursday, April 13, 2023, starting at 9:30 A.M. The public hearing will be virtually streamed live at, www.queensbp.org, and held in-person in the Borough President's Conference Room, located at 120-55 Queens Boulevard, Kew Gardens, NY 11424.

available at, https://www.nyc.gov/assets/oath/downloads/pdf/Board-Resolution-10-13-2022-re-Electronic-Meetings.pdf, the Board Meeting scheduled for April 20, 2023, at 9:30 A.M., will be held electronically for the public to attend via WebEx, instead of for the public to attend in

person. Members of the public may view the Board meeting by connecting through WebEx with meeting number (access code) 2345 612 7949; MMmgRiEV222. Minutes of the Board Meeting will be

transcribed and posted on the Office of Administrative Trials and

Those who wish to testify may preregister for virtual speaking time by visiting, www.queensbp.org/landuse and submitting their contact information through the preregistration link. After preregistering, the speaker will receive a confirmation email with instructions on how to participate in the virtual public hearing. Preregistration for speaking time can also be arranged by calling (718) 286-2860, between 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M., prior to the date of the hearing. Members of the public may also attend the hearing at the above address, and publicly testify in the Conference Room.

Written testimony is welcome from those who are unable to testify virtually. All written testimony must be received by 5:00 P.M., on Thursday, April 13, 2023, and may be submitted by email to planning2@queensbo.org, or by conventional mail sent to the Office of the Queens Borough President, at 120-55 Queens Boulevard - Room 226, Kew Gardens, NY 11424.

ADMINISTRATIVE TRIALS AND HEARINGS

■ MEETING

Pursuant to Section 103-A(3) of the Public Officers Law, available at https://www.nysenate.gov/legislation/laws/PBO/103-A, the Mayor's Emergency Executive Order 367, and seq., available at, https://www1.nyc.gov/office-of-the-mayor/news.page, and the New York City Environmental Control Board (the "Board"). Resolution Respecting the Continuation of Electronic Meetings, approved October 13, 2022,

The Public Hearing will be held on the following items:

CD Q14 - ULURP #230041 ZMQ - IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by TCB Beach Channel Drive Limited Partnership, pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No. 31a by changing from an R4-1 District to an R6A District property bounded by Ocean Crest Boulevard, a line 175 feet northeasterly of Beach 32nd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Ocean Crest Boulevard, a line 250 feet southwesterly of Hartman Lane, Beach Channel Drive, and Beach 32nd Street, Borough of Queens, Community District 14, as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated January 30, 2023, and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-702. (Related ULURP #N230042 ZRQ)

CD Q14 - ULURP #N230042 ZRQ - IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by TCB Beach Channel Drive Limited Partnership, pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for a zoning text amendment to designate the Project Area as a Mandatory Inclusionary Housing ("MIH") area, Borough of Queens, Community District 14, as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated January 30, 2023, and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-702. (Related ULURP #230041 ZMQ)

Accessibility questions: vgarvey@queensbp.org, by: Tuesday, April 11, 2023, 12:00 P.M.



a6-13

CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

The City Planning Commission will hold a public hearing accessible both in-person and remotely via the teleconferencing application Zoom, at 10:00 A.M. Eastern Daylight Time, on Wednesday, April 12, 2023, regarding the calendar items listed below. The public hearing will be held in person in the NYC City Planning Commission Hearing Room, Lower Concourse, 120 Broadway, New York, NY. Anyone attending the meeting in-person is encouraged to wear a mask.

The meeting will be live streamed through Department of City Planning's (DCP's) website and accessible from the following webpage, which contains specific instructions on how to observe and participate, as well as materials relating to the meeting: https://www.nyc.gov/site/ nycengage/events/city-planning-commission-public-meeting/428788/1.

Members of the public attending remotely should observe the meeting through DCP's website. Testimony can be provided verbally by joining the meeting using either Zoom or by calling the following number and entering the information listed below:

877 853 5247 US Toll-free 888 788 0099 US Toll-free 253 215 8782 US Toll Number 213 338 8477 US Toll Number

Meeting ID: 618 237 7396 [Press # to skip the Participation ID] Password: 1

To provide verbal testimony via Zoom please follow the instructions available through the above webpage (link above).

Written comments will also be accepted until 11:59 P.M., one week before the date of vote. Please use the CPC Comments form that is accessible through the above webpage.

Please inform the Department of City Planning if you need a reasonable accommodation, such as a sign language interpreter, in order to participate in the meeting. The submission of testimony, verbal or written, in a language other than English, will be accepted, and real time interpretation services will be provided based on available resources. Requests for a reasonable accommodation or foreign language assistance during the meeting should be emailed to [AccessibilityInfo@planning.nyc.gov] or made by calling [212-720-3508]. Requests must be submitted at least five business days before the meeting.

BOROUGH OF QUEENS No. 2 189-10 NORTHERN BOULEVARD COMMERCIAL OVERLAY C 220218 ZMQ IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by Prince St 606 LLC, pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No 10d:

- changing from an R3X District to an R3-2 District property bounded by a line midway between Northern Boulevard and $43^{\rm rd}$ Road, a line 100 feet northerly of $43^{\rm rd}$ Road and $189^{\rm th}$ Street; and
- establishing within the existing and proposed R3-2 District a C2-3 District bounded by Northern Boulevard, $192^{\rm nd}$ Street, a line 100 feet northerly of $43^{\rm rd}$ Road, and $189^{\rm th}$ Street;

as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated January 3, 2023, and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-708.

Sara Avila, Calendar Officer City Planning Commission 120 Broadway, 31st Floor, New York, NY 10271 Telephone (212) 720-3366

Accessibility questions: (212) 720-3508, AccessibilityInfo@planning.nyc. gov, by: Thursday, April 6, 2023, 5:00 P.M.



m29-a12

HOUSING AUTHORITY

■ NOTICE

The next Audit & Finance Committee Meeting of the New York City Housing Authority, is scheduled, for Monday, April 17, 2023, at 10:00 A.M., in the Ceremonial Room, on the 5th Floor of 90 Church Street, New York, NY. Copies of the Agenda will be available on NYCHA's Website, or may be picked up at the Department of Internal Audit and Assessment, at 90 Church Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY, no earlier than twenty-four (24) hours before the upcoming Audit & Finance Committee Meeting. Copies of the draft Minutes are available on this web page or can be picked up at the Department of Internal Audit and Assessment no earlier than 3:00 P.M., on Thursday, two weeks after the Audit & Finance Committee Meeting.

Any changes to the schedule will be posted here, and on NYCHA's website, at https://www1.nyc.gov/site/nycha/about/audit-committeemeetings.page, to the extent practicable at a reasonable time before the meeting.

The meeting will be streamed live on YouTube Channel and on NYCHA's Website, at https://www1.nyc.gov/site/nycha/about/auditcommittee-meetings.page for public access.

The meeting is open to the public. For those wishing to provide public comment, pre-registration is required, at least 45 minutes before the scheduled Committee Meeting. Comments are limited to the items on the Agenda.

Speaking time will be limited to three minutes. Speakers will provide comment in the order in which the requests to comment are received. The public comment period will conclude upon all speakers being heard, or at the expiration of 30 minutes allotted for public comment, whichever occurs first.

Any person requiring a reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the Audit & Finance Committee Meeting, should contact the Department of Internal Audit and Assessment by phone, at (212) 306-3441, or by email, at audit@nycha.nyc.gov, no later than Monday, April 3, 2023, at 5:00 P.M.

For additional information regarding the Audit & Finance Committee Meeting, please visit NYCHA's Website, contact by phone, at (212) 306-3441, or by email, at audit@nycha.nyc.gov.

Accessibility questions: Internal Audit (212) 306-3441, by: Monday, April 3, 2023, 5:00 P.M.



m23-a17

The next Board Meeting of the New York City Housing Authority, is scheduled for Thursday, April 27, 2023, at 10:00 A.M., in the Ceremonial Room, on the 5th Floor, of 90 Church Street, New York, NY (unless otherwise noted). Copies of the Calendar will be available on NYCHA's Website, or may be picked up at the Office of the Corporate Secretary, at 90 Church Street, 5th Floor, New York, NY, no earlier than 24 hours before the upcoming Board Meeting. Copies of the Minutes will also be available on NYCHA's Website, or may be picked up at the Office of the Corporate Secretary, no earlier than 3:00 P.M., on the Thursday following the Board Meeting.

Any changes to the schedule will be posted here and on NYCHA's Website, at https://www1.nyc.gov/site/nycha/about/board-meetings.page, to the extent practicable at a reasonable time before the meeting.

The meeting is open to the public. Pre-registration, at least 45 minutes before the scheduled Board Meeting, is required by all speakers. Comments are limited to the items on the Calendar. Speaking time will be limited to three minutes. The public comment period will conclude upon all speakers being heard or at the expiration of 30 minutes allotted by law for public comment, whichever occurs first

The meeting will be streamed live on NYCHA's YouTube Channel, at https://www.youtube.com/c/nycha and NYCHA's Website, at https://www1.nyc.gov/site/nycha/about/board-meetings.page.

For additional information, please visit NYCHA's Website, or contact (212) 306-6088

Accessibility questions: Office of the Corporate Secretary (212) 306-6088, by: Thursday, April 13, 2023, 4:00 P.M.



a6-27

LANDMARKS PRESERVATION COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, Chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-303, 25-307, 25-308, 25-309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) on Tuesday, April 18, 2023, the Landmarks Preservation Commission (LPC or agency) will hold a public hearing by teleconference with respect to the properties list below, and then followed by a public meeting.

The final order and estimated times for each application will be posted on the Landmarks Preservation Commission website, the Friday before the hearing. Please note that the order and estimated times are subject to change. The teleconference will be by the Zoom app and will be live-streamed on the LPC's YouTube channel, www.youtube.com/nyclpc. Members of the public should observe the meeting on the YouTube channel and may testify on particular matters by joining the meeting using either the Zoom app or by calling in from any phone. Specific instructions on how to observe and testify, including the meeting ID and password, and the call-in number, will be posted on the agency's website, under the "Hearings" tab, https://www1.nyc.gov/site/lpc/hearings/hearings.page, on the Monday before the public hearing. Any person requiring language assistance services or other reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should contact the LPC by contacting Gregory Cala, Community and Intergovernmental Affairs Coordinator, at gcala@lpc. nyc.gov or (212) 602-7254 at least five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting. Please note: Due to the City's response to COVID-19, this public hearing and meeting is subject to change and/or cancellation

64 South Portland Avenue - Fort Greene Historic District LPC-23-06476 - Block 2099 - Lot 74 - **Zoning:** R6B **CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS**

An early-Italianate style house, built c. 1852. Application is to replace windows

931 President Street - Park Slope Historic District LPC-23-02083 - Block 1066 - Lot 56 - Zoning: R7B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Neo-Grec style rowhouse and, built in 1886. Application is to construct a rear yard addition.

597 Vanderbilt Avenue - Prospect Heights Historic District LPC-23-08590 - Block 1138 - Lot 3 - Zoning: R7A/C1-4 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italianate style store and flats building, designed by John Doherty and built c. 1878. Application is to construct a rear yard addition.

1040 Grand Concourse - Grand Concourse Historic District LPC-22-10801 - Block 2462 - Lot 1 - Zoning: R8 BINDING REPORT

A museum, originally built as a synagogue and community hall, designed by Simon B. Zelnick and, built in 1961, and later altered and expanded by Castro-Blanco, Piscioneri & Associates in 1988. Application is to demolish, alter and redesign portions of the building and site.

37-51 & 37-55 79th Street - Jackson Heights Historic District LPC-23-01614 - Block 1290 - Lot 49 - Zoning: R7-1 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Neo-Tudor style garden apartment buildings, designed by H. Hamilton and, built in 1925-1926. Application is to reconstruct and widen an arch.

37-52 & 37-56 80th Street - Jackson Heights Historic District LPC-23-07281 - Block 1290 - Lot 29 - Zoning: R7-1 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

Neo-Tudor style garden apartment buildings, designed by H. Hamilton and, built in 1925-1926. Application is to reconstruct and widen an arch.

233-41 38th Drive - Douglaston Historic District LPC-23-07848 - Block 8059 - Lot 25 - Zoning: R1-2 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A freestanding house, designed by Arnold S. Montag, and building ca. 2009. Application is to construct a garage.

178 Spring Street - Sullivan-Thompson Historic District LPC-23-07354 - Block 488 - Lot 16 - Zoning: R7-2 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italianate style tenement building, built c. 1854 and altered

between c. 1940-1964. Application is to modify the base of the building, install storefronts, modify a fire escape, and construct a rooftop

1260 Broadway - Individual Landmark LPC-23-07180 - Block 834 - Lot 11 - Zoning: C6-6 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A French Renaissance style hotel, designed by Henry J. Hardenbergh and, built in three phases in 1897-98 (Building Segment I), 1901-09 (Building Segment II), and 1909-11 (Building Segment III). Application is to install a marquee, signage, light fixtures and louvers, and to establish a Master Plan governing future installation of storefront infill.

44 Union Square East - Individual Landmark LPC-23-07784 - Block 872 - Lot 78 - Zoning: C6-4 R8B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Neo-Georgian style building, designed by Thompson, Holmes & Converse and Charles B. Meyers, and, built in 1928-29. Application is to install LED signage at the interior.

222 Central Park South - Individual Landmark LPC-23-04677 - Block 1030 - Lot 46 - Zoning: R10H CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An artists' cooperative housing building, designed by Charles W. Buckham and, built in 1907-08. Application is to replace windows.

254 West 88th Street - Riverside - West 105th Street Historic District

LPC-23-03967 - Block 1235 - Lot 56 - Zoning: R10A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Renaissance Revival style rowhouse, designed by Nelson Whipple and, built in 1884. Application is to construct rooftop and rear yard additions.

1649 Amsterdam Avenue - Hamilton Heights Historic District LPC-23-04823 - Block 2058 - Lot 1 - Zoning: R6A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Beaux Arts style apartment building, designed by George F. Pelham and, built in 1901. Application is to construct rooftop bulkheads, alter and replace storefronts, and install a ramp.

a4-17

RENT GUIDELINES BOARD

■ NOTICE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Section 104 of the Public Officers' Law that a meeting of the New York City Rent Guidelines Board (RGB), will be held, on **Thursday, April 13, 2023, at 9:30 A.M.**, at the Landmarks Preservation Commission Conference Room, David N. Dinkins Manhattan Municipal Building, 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10007. The Board will be meeting to discuss the **2023** Income and Affordability Study.

The public is invited to attend and observe the proceedings of this meeting in-person. Members of the public can also livestream the meeting via YouTube, at: https://www.youtube.com/RentGuidelinesBoard.

🕶 a7

BOARD OF STANDARDS AND APPEALS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

ADDED CASE

April 24th, 2023, and April 25th, 2023, 10:00 A.M. and 2:00 P.M.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of teleconference public hearings, Monday, April 24th, 2023, at 10:00 A.M. and 2:00 P.M., and Tuesday, April 25th, 2023, at 10:00 A.M. and 2:00 P.M., to be streamed live through the Board's website (www.nyc.gov/bsa), with remote public participation and in-person portion, on the following matters:

SPECIAL ORDER CALENDAR

2017-31-BZ

APPLICANT – David Manesh, for ROCK34, Inc., owner. SUBJECT – Application March 24, 2023 – seeking a waiver of the rules, extension of time to complete construction and obtain a Certificate of Occupancy. R5 Zoning District.

PREMISES AFFECTED – 107-17 34th Avenue, Block 1722, Lot 27,

Borough of Queens.
COMMUNITY BOARD #4Q

Shampa Chanda, Chair/Commissioner



TEACHERS' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

■ MEETING

Please be advised, that the next Board Meeting of the Teachers' Retirement System of the City of New York (TRS), has been scheduled for Thursday, April 20, 2023, at 3:30 P.M.

The remote Zoom meeting link will be available approximately one hour before the start of the meeting at:

nour before the start of the meeting at: https://www.trsnyc.org/memberportal/About-Us/ourRetirementBoard.

The meeting is open to the public. However, portions of the meeting, where permitted by law, may be held in executive session.

a6-20

TRANSPORTATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to law, that the following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held remotely commencing on Thursday, April 27, 2023, at 2:00 P.M., via the WebEx platform and in person, on the following petitions for revocable consent.

WebEx: Meeting Number (access code): 2632 103 8152 Meeting Password: xB55fGMZcP4

The hearing will be held in person at 55 Water Street, BID Room, in the Borough of Manhattan. Masks are required to be worn to enter the building and during the hearing.

#1 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed modification revocable consent authorizing 1251 Americas Associates II L.P. and 1221 Avenue Holdings LLC to continue to maintain and use a passageway, under and across West 49th Street, west of Avenue of the Americas, in the Borough of Manhattan. The revocable consent is for terms of ten years from the Date of approval by the Mayor and provide among other terms and condition for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule: R.P. # 1006

```
For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $139,566
For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $141,781
For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $143,996
For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $146,211
For the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 - $148,426
For the period July 1, 2026 to June 30, 2027 - $150,641
For the period July 1, 2027 to June 30, 2028 - $152,856
For the period July 1, 2028 to June 30, 2029 - $155,071
For the period July 1, 2029 to June 30, 2030 - $157,286
For the period July 1, 2030 to June 30, 2031 - $159,501
```

with the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$159,500 the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence for bodily injury and property damage, One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) for personal and advertising injury, Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) products/completed operations.

#2 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed modification revocable consent authorizing Anthony Diaz to construct, maintain and use two stoops and fenced-in area with stair on the northwest sidewalk of Greene Avenue, between Woodward Avenue and Fairview Avenue, in the Borough of Queens. The revocable consent is for a term of ten years from Date of Approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule: **R.P. # 2605**

From the Approval Date by Mayor to June 30, 2023 - \$6,100 per annum

```
For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $6,214 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $6,328 For the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 - $6,442 For the period July 1, 2026 to June 30, 2027 - $6,556 For the period July 1, 2027 to June 30, 2028 - $6,670 For the period July 1, 2028 to June 30, 2029 - $6,784 For the period July 1, 2029 to June 30, 2030 - $6,898 For the period July 1, 2030 to June 30, 2031 - $7,012 For the period July 1, 2031 to June 30, 2032 - $7,126 For the period July 1, 2032 to June 30, 2033 - $7,240
```

with the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$7,000 the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence for bodily injury and property damage, One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) for personal and advertising injury,

Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) products/completed operations.

#3 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing City Harvest, Inc., to construct, maintain and use an accessible ramp and stairs on the south sidewalk of $52^{\rm nd}$ Street, between $1^{\rm st}$ Avenue and $2^{\rm nd}$ Avenue, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from Date of Approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule: **R.P. # 2609**

From the Approval Date by the Mayor to June 30, 2023 - \$3,025/per annum.

```
For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $3,081 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $3,137 For the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 - $3,193 For the period July 1, 2026 to June 30, 2027 - $3,249 For the period July 1, 2027 to June 30, 2028 - $3,305 For the period July 1, 2028 to June 30, 2029 - $3,361 For the period July 1, 2028 to June 30, 2030 - $3,417 For the period July 1, 2030 to June 30, 2031 - $3,473 For the period July 1, 2031 to June 30, 2032 - $3,529 For the period July 1, 2032 to June 30, 2033 - $3,585
```

with the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$35,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence for bodily injury and property damage, One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) for personal and advertising injury, Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) products/completed operations.

#4 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing 1414 Realty LLC, to construct, maintain and use an enclosure for trash receptacles on the south sidewalk of West 45th Street, between 9th Avenue and 10th Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from Date of Approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule: R.P. # 2611

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2033 - \$53/per annum

with the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$1,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence for bodily injury and property damage, One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) for personal and advertising injury, Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) products/completed operations.

#5 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Kupo Ljesnjanin & Ifeta Ljesnjanin, to construct, maintain and use an accessibility lift, entry steps, and fenced-in planted area on the west sidewalk of 47th Street, between 30th Avenue and 28th Avenue, in the Borough of Queens. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from Date of Approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule: R.P. # 2602

From the Approval Date by the Mayor to June 30, 2023 - \$3,125/per annum

```
For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $3,183 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $3,241 For the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 - $3,299 For the period July 1, 2026 to June 30, 2027 - $3,357 For the period July 1, 2027 to June 30, 2028 - $3,415 For the period July 1, 2028 to June 30, 2029 - $3,473 For the period July 1, 2029 to June 30, 2030 - $3,531 For the period July 1, 2030 to June 30, 2031 - $3,589 For the period July 1, 2031 to June 30, 2032 - $3,647 For the period July 1, 2032 to June 30, 2033 - $3,705
```

with the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$7,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence for bodily injury and property damage, One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) for personal and advertising injury, Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) products/completed operations.

#6 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing New York University to construct, maintain and use an overhead building projection "Triangle Fire Memorial" above and along the west sidewalk of Greene Street and the north sidewalk of Washington Place, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from Date of Approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule: R.P. # 2570

From the Approval Date by the Mayor to June 30, 2023 -

For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - \$10,962 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - \$11,162 For the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 - \$11,362 For the period July 1, 2026 to June 30, 2027 - \$11,562 For the period July 1, 2027 to June 30, 2028 - \$11,762 For the period July 1, 2028 to June 30, 2029 - \$11,962 For the period July 1, 2029 to June 30, 2030 - \$12,162 For the period July 1, 2030 to June 30, 2031 - \$12,362 For the period July 1, 2031 to June 30, 2032 - \$12,562 For the period July 1, 2032 to June 30, 2033 - \$12,762

with the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$100,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence for bodily injury and property damage, One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) for personal and advertising injury, Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) products/completed operations.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing 325 Kent LLC, Domino A Partners LLC and Domino B Partners LLC, to construct, maintain and use a pipe under pressure under, across and along the north sidewalk of South 4th Street and under and across Kent Avenue, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The revocable consent is for a term of ten years from Date of Approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule: R.P. # 2592

From the Approval Date by the Mayor to June 30, 2023 -\$3,432/per annum

For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - \$3,496 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - \$3,560 For the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 - \$3,624 For the period July 1, 2026 to June 30, 2027 - \$3,688 For the period July 1, 2027 to June 30, 2028 - \$3,752 For the period July 1, 2028 to June 30, 2029 - \$3,816 For the period July 1, 2029 to June 30, 2030 - \$3,880 For the period July 1, 2030 to June 30, 2031 - \$3,944 For the period July 1, 2031 to June 30, 2032 - \$4,008 For the period July 1, 2032 to June 30, 2033 - \$4,072

with the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$10,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence for bodily injury and property damage, One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) for personal and advertising injury, Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) products/completed operations.

• a7-27

PROPERTY DISPOSITION

The City of New York in partnership with PublicSurplus.com posts online auctions. All auctions are open to the public.

Registration is free and new auctions are added daily. To review auctions or register visit https://publicsurplus.com

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

■ SALE

The City of New York in partnership with IAAI.com posts vehicle and heavy machinery auctions online every week at:

https://iaai.com/search?keyword=dcas+public

All auctions are open to the public and registration is free.

Vehicles can be viewed in person at: Insurance Auto Auctions, Green Yard 137 Peconic Avenue, Medford, NY 11763 Phone: (631) 207-3477

No previous arrangements or phone calls are needed to preview. Hours are Monday from 10:00 A.M. - 2:00 P.M.

PROCUREMENT

"Compete To Win" More Contracts!

Thanks to a new City initiative - "Compete To Win" - the NYC Department of Small Business Services offers a new set of FREE services to help create more opportunities for minority and Women-Owned Businesses to compete, connect and grow their business with the City. With NYC Construction Loan, Technical Assistance, NYC Construction Mentorship, Bond Readiness, and NYC Teaming services, the City will be able to help even more small businesses than before.

● Win More Contracts, at nyc.gov/competetowin

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed, to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence."

HHS ACCELERATOR PREQUALIFICATION

To respond to human services Requests for Proposals (RFPs), in accordance with Section 3-16 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules of the City of New York ("PPB Rules"), vendors must first complete and submit an electronic HHS Accelerator Prequalification Application using the City's PASSPort system. The PASSPort system is a web-based system maintained by the City of New York for use by its Mayoral Agencies to manage procurement. Important business information collected in the Prequalification Application is required every three years. Documents related to annual corporate filings must be submitted on an annual basis to remain eligible to compete. Prequalification applications will be reviewed to validate compliance with corporate filings and organizational capacity. Approved organizations will be eligible to compete and would submit electronic proposals through the PASSPort system. The PASSPort Public Portal, which lists all RFPs, including HHS RFPs that require HHS Accelerator Prequalification, may be viewed at https://passport. cityofnewyork us/page.aspx/en/rfp/request browse public. All current and prospective vendors should frequently review information listed on roadmap to take full advantage of upcoming opportunities for funding. For additional information about HHS Accelerator Prequalification and PASSPort, including background materials, user guides and video tutorials, please visit https://www1.nyc.gov/site/mocs/systems/ about-go-to-passport.page.

CHIEF MEDICAL EXAMINER

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

MAINTENANCE AND SUPPORT SERVICES FOR AB SCIEX INSTRUMENT - Sole Source - Available only from a single source - PASSPort EPIN: 81623Y0311, Agency PIN: 81623ME022 - Due 4-24-23 at 2:00 P.M.

Any other vendor who is capable of providing this service, to the NYC Office of Chief Medical Examiner may express their interest in doing so by completing a response in PASSPort system in the Manage Responses tab.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids, at date and time specified above.

Chief Medical Examiner, 421 East 26th Street, 10th Floor, New York, NY 10016. Mai Mikhaeil mmikhaeil@ocme.nyc.gov

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

ENERGY MANAGEMENT

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION (RFI) ON SERVICE CONTRACTS FOR SOLAR PHOTOVOLTAIC (PV) SYSTEMS AND BATTERY ENERGY STORAGE SYSTEM (BESS) OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE (O&M) - Request for Information - PIN# N/A - Due 4-21-23 at 5:00 P.M.

For over a decade, DCAS has worked with private industry, the New York Power Authority, and City agency partners, to install solar PV generation systems across the City's portfolio of properties. A portion of DCAS's solar PV portfolio, totaling roughly 8.5 MW of generation capacity+ across 90 sites, have been identified as needing operations and maintenance (O&M) attention, with the majority of these installations being rooftop ballasted systems. DCAS is considering procurement of long-term, on-going O&M services for these solar PV systems, as well as existing and planned BESS. DCAS is aiming to contract with multiple O&M service providers for a wide array of O&M services across its portfolio. These O&M services include (1) preventative maintenance, (2) reactive maintenance/repairs, and (3) emergency repairs.

The purpose of this RFI is to gather input from the solar PV and BESS O&M industry, particularly in the New York City region, to help inform a future solicitation(s) for these services. Insight gained from industry respondents will help DCAS develop scopes of work (SOWs) for future solicitation and contract documents. The intent is to ensure that DCAS's O&M program design and procurement/contracting strategy accurately reflects real-world industry practice and capabilities.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Citywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, Michael Van Itallie, Emissions Reduction Analyst (212) 386-5342; mvanitallie@dcas.nyc.gov; jdhima@dcas.nyc.gov

a6-12

CIVILIAN COMPLAINT REVIEW BOARD

■ AWARD

Goods and Services

DONGLE LICENSES SUPPORT & LICENSE SERVICES PACKAGE - Sole Source - Available only from a single source - PIN# 0542023AXON - AMT: \$54,706.95 - TO: Axon Enterprise, Inc., 17800 North 85th Street, Scottsdale, AZ 85255.

Axon Enterprise Inc., is the Sole Source Provider of the software tool iNPUT-ACE, its licenses, support, upgrades, and training on using the software.

Pursuant to section 3-05 Sub Section (b) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules, this is iNPUT-ACE software, Upgrades, training, and Support. The vendor Axon Enterprises, Inc., was awarded the contract for the purpose of providing the Agency with proprietary software that leverages various multimedia frameworks and proprietary CODECS in a single user interface, allowing the investigators and examiners to perform a wide variety of technical and analytical functions that are available in no other software package (Sole Provider of the Software).

🕶 a7

BOARD OF ELECTIONS

PROCUREMENT

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

ONLINE POLL WORK TRAINING - Negotiated Acquisition/ Pre-Qualified List - PIN# 20231406018 - Due 4-14-23 at 11:00 A.M.

The Board of Elections in the City of New York, intends to enter into contract through negotiated acquisition with Tenex Software Solutions Inc., to provide online poll worker training. Any information concerning the provider's performances as well as any other factors relevant to the Negotiated Acquisition may be expressed by contacting Sherwin Suss, of the Office of Procurement by email, at Ssuss@boe.nyc.us.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Board of Elections, 32 Broadway, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10004. Oscar Javier (212) 487-5300; ojavier@boe.nyc.ny.us

a3-7

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

WASTEWATER TREATMENT

■ AWARD

Services (other than human services)

1532-VFD MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR OF VOLTAGE VARIABLE - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 82622B0054001 - AMT: \$853,305.00 - TO: Longo Electrical-Mechanical Inc., 1 Harry Shupe Boulevard, P.O. Box 511, Wharton, NJ 07885.

BWT-1532-VFD: This Contract 1532-VFD is necessary in order to maintain and repair the Variable Frequency Drives at various DEP facilities in the North Region. This contract will ensure that the Variable Frequency Drives operate reliably and efficiently. Without the service and repair contract, the Variable Frequency Drives are vulnerable to unexpected breakdowns which impact the facilities' daily operation.

◆ a7

WATER SUPPLY

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Goods

82623Y0356-BWS - YSI FIELD MONITORING EQUIPMENT AND SERVICE - SS - Request for Information - PIN# 82623Y0356 - Due 4-27-23 at 11:00 A.M.

Pursuant to Procurement Policy Board Rule Section 3-05, Department of Environmental Protections, intends to enter into a Sole Source agreement with Xylem/YSI, Inc., for the purchase of YSI Field Monitoring Equipment and service. The Bureau of Water Supply (BWS), Distribution Water Quality Operations uses YSI Field Monitoring Equipment and service for ongoing support of critical water quality monitoring programs. DEP has determined, that Xylem/YSI, Inc., is the sole authorized source of these products. Any firm which believes is authorized, to provide such products are welcome to submit an expression of interest. All related inquiries should be sent via the Discussion Forum in PASSPort or to Ira M. Elmore, Deputy Agency Chief Contracting Officer at Ielmore@dep.nyc.gov, no later than April 27, 2023, by 11:00 A.M.

🕶 a7-13

Services (other than human services)

82623Y0355-BWS CANARY SYSTEMS INC SOFTWARE SUPPORT 3015005X - Request for Information - PIN# 82623Y0355 - Due 4-28-23 at 2:00 P.M.

Pursuant to Procurement Policy Board Rule Section 3-05, Department of Environmental Protections, intends to enter into a Sole Source agreement with Canary Systems for the purchase of Canary systems automated data acquisition system. The Bureau of Water Supply (BWS) / The Dam Safety section, requires Canary Systems geotechnical instrumentation hardware and MultiLogger Platinum Level Support package, in support of their Automated Data Acquisition System, (ADAS); essential for safety control of NYC Dams and Dikes, located throughout the Upstate DEP Water Supply. DEP has determined, that Canary Systems, is the sole authorized source of these products. Any firm which believes is authorized to provide such products, are welcome to submit an expression of interest. All related inquiries should be sent via the Discussion Forum in PASSPort or to Eddie Banilover at ebanilover@dep.nyc.gov.

◆ a7-13

FIRE DEPARTMENT

TECHNICAL DEVELOPMENT SYSTEMS COMMUNICATIONS

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

05723Y0232-MAINTENANCE AND TECHNICAL SUPPORT SERVICES FOR THE GEOGRAPHIC SYSTEM BASED SITING

AND DEPLOYMENT SOFTWARE PROGRAM - Request for Information - PIN#05723Y0232 - Due 4-13-23 at 4:00 P.M.

The New York City Fire Department, intends to enter into sole source negotiations with Deccan International, to provide maintenance and support services for the geographic information system-based siting and deployment software program.

Any vendor besides Deccan International that believes it can provide the necessary services, is invited to respond to this RFI.

To respond, in PASSPort complete the Acknowledgment tab and submit a response in the Manage Responses tab. If you have questions about the details of the RFx, please submit them through the Discussion Forum tab.

If you need assistance with PASSPort, reach out to MOCS via: https:// mocssupport.atlassian.net/servicedesk/customer/portal/8, click on Request Assistance link and fill out the application.

a6-12

HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

CENTER FOR HEALTH EQUITY AND COMMUNITY WELLNESS

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

CURE VIOLENCE - RUMC - Negotiated Acquisition - Other - PIN# 81623N0049 - Due 4-14-23 at 12:00 P.M.

DOHMH intends to enter into a Negotiated Acquisition exclusively with Richmond University Medical Center (RUMC) for Hospital-based Violence Intervention Programs (HVIP) to identify violently injured individuals at risk for retaliatory violence, work with victims as well as their families and friends to help prevent future violence and provide linkages to resources. Community-based violence prevention programs, like those implementing the Cure Violence model, add valuable violence interruption, conflict mediation, and de-escalation services to HVIPs. The contract period will be for seven (7) years. Any vendor that believes it can provide Violence Intervention Programs to this degree can submit an expression of interest via email to Kcruz2@health.nyc.gov.

The mission of DOHMH's Bureau of Center for Health Equity & Community Wellness (CHECW) seeks to eliminate racial and other inequities resulting in premature mortality and address inequity across community and healthcare systems in partnership with community, faith-based, and health care organizations. In an effort to continue providing safety planning, social services, and traumainformed care to violently injured patients, (many of whom are boys and young men of color) in the communities that RUMC serves, it is in the best interest of the city to use the Negotiated Acquisition method, limited 1 pool with RUMC.

◆ a7-13

FINANCE

■ SOLICITATION

Human Services / Client Services

OPEN-ENDED REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL - SCHOOL BASED **HEALTH CENTER SERVICES** - Competitive Sealed Proposals/ Pre-Qualified List - PIN# 81622P0003 - Due 12-31-99 at 12:00 A.M.

The New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) continues to seek proposals for the School Based Health Centers (Open-Ended) Request for Proposals (RFP) through the PASSPort system. This RFP is issued and remains available through the PASSPort system only to those organizations that have an account and an Approved HHS Accelerator PQL qualification status in PASSPort. Proposals and prequalification applications will be accepted on an on-going basis ONLY through PASSPort. If you do not have a PASSPort account or Approved PASSPort HHS Accelerator PQL Application, please visit nyc.gov/passport, (https://www.nyc.gov/site/ mocs/systems/about-go-to-passport.page) to get started.

School Based Health Centers (SBHC) were established by Chapter 198 of the NYS Laws of 1978 "to improve the accessibility and availability of quality comprehensive and preventive physical and mental health services to preschool, elementary, middle and secondary school students in high risk areas of New York State. As a result of this Law, NYS Department of Health approves, licenses and monitors every SBHC in NYS. School Based Health Centers are medical health centers within the schools. They help students manage their illnesses during the school day. Because of the location, School Based Health Center are an easy health care option for busy students with busy parents who cannot always make it to their doctor's office. School-Based Health Centers have been providing primary care to students in NYC schools for over 30 years. It's been proven that School-Based Health Centers lower school absences and parents' time away from work. They also

lower the chance of an emergency room or hospital visit. If a child has a chronic illness, or suddenly gets sick, a School-Based Health Center at their school can assist the child with needed care.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Health and Mental Hygiene, 42-09 28th Street, CN30A, Long Island City, NY 11101. Richard Cheung (347) 396-6658; RFP@health.nyc.gov

◆ a7

HOMELESS SERVICES

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

NEGOTIATED ACQUISITION EXTENSION - MILLENNIUM SHELTER - Negotiated Acquisition - Other - PIN# 07123N0009 -Due 4-18-23 at 3:00 P.M.

The Department of Homeless Services, is requesting approval for a one-year Negotiated Acquisition Extension (NAE), allowance for repairs, and the 25% Allowance for the existing vendor, Acacia Network Housing, Inc., 300 East 175th Street, Bronx, NY 10457, to provide services for Millennium Adult Family Facility. This site services 100 units located at 980 Prospect Avenue, Bronx, NY 10459.

As follows are the increases the DHS is requesting: FY'24 One Year Negotiated Acquisition Extension - \$5,107,511; FY'24 Allowance for Repairs - \$510,751; FY'24 25 % Allowance - \$1,404,566. Total contract amount is \$7,022,828. The contract term is 7/1/2023 - 6/30/2024

This is a Negotiated Acquisition Extension with incumbent provider to maintain continuity of services for the minimum amount of time, until a new RFP is processed, according to PPB Rule 3-01 (d)(2)(vii). The NAE is necessary to continue services until the vendor submits a proposal under the open-ended RFP.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Homeless Services, 150 Greenwich Street, New York, NY 10007.

Adrienne Williams, ACCOContractPlanning@dss.nyc.gov

a4-10

BUDGET

■ AWARD

Human Services / Client Services

PROVISION OF ADULT FAMILY SANCTUARY SITE LOCATED AT 1755 PITKIN AVENUE, BROOKLYN, NY 11212. - Emergency Purchase - PIN# 07123E0034001 - AMT: \$4,979,255.00 - TO: Urban Strategies Inc., 294 Sumpter Street, Brooklyn, NY 11233. ◆ a7

PROV OF SINGLE ADULT SANCTUARY LOCATED AT 926 SEDGWICK AVE, BRONX NY. - Emergency Purchase PIN# 07123E0053001 - AMT: \$5,404,185.00 - TO: 163rd Street Improvement Council Inc, 490 East, 167th Street, Bronx, NY 10456.

HANYC will cover rent.

◆ a7

HOUSING AUTHORITY

PROCUREMENT

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

SMD_RFP_THE TRAP AND NEUTER RELEASE PROJECT Request for Proposals - PIN#408992 - Due 5-1-23 at 2:00 P.M.

NYCHA, by issuing this RFP, seeks proposals ("Proposals") from animal/pest management firms (the "Proposers"), to provide NYCHA with feral cat management services as detailed more fully within Section II of this RFP (collectively, the "Services")

The release date of this RFP is April 7, 2023 (the "Release Date").

A non-mandatory virtual Proposers' conference via Microsoft Teams ("Proposers' Conference") will be held, on April 18, 2023, at 12:00 P.M. Proposer's Conference Meeting Information: (646) 838-1534,

Conference ID: 744 079 799#. Although attendance is not mandatory, at the Proposers' Conference, it is strongly recommended that all interested Proposers attend. To receive an invite to the teleconference, please RSVP by email to Nick Yuan, at Nick Yuan@nycha.nyc.gov, by 4:00 P.M. on April 17, 2023. NYCHA additionally recommends that Proposers submit via email written questions by no later than 2:00 P.M. on April 21, 2023. Questions submitted in writing must include the firm name and the name, title, address, telephone number and email address of the individual to whom responses, to the Proposer's questions should be given. Proposers will be permitted to ask additional questions, at the Proposers' Conference. All questions and answers will be provided to all firms that received a copy of this RFP.

Proposals must be successfully submitted into iSupplier in final form, no later than 2:00 P.M. on May 5, 2023 (the "Proposal Submission Deadline"). Proposals which are saved in iSupplier as a "draft" but not successfully submitted will not be considered. Proposers should refer to Section IV(2) of this RFP for details on Proposal submission requirements.

The anticipated award date of the Agreement, to the Selected Proposer is on or about August 2023.

All times stated above are Eastern Standard Time (EST).

Interested firms are invited to obtain a copy of the RFP on NYCHA's website. To conduct a search for the RFP number; vendors are $\,$ instructed to open the link: http://www1.nyc.gov/site/nycha/business/ isupplier-vendor-registration.page. Proposers should refer to Section IV(2) of this RFP for details on Proposal packaging and submission requirements.

Proposer shall electronically upload a single .pdf containing ALL components of the Proposal into iSupplier by 2:00 P.M., on the Proposal Submission Deadline. NYCHA will NOT accept hardcopy Proposals. The Proposal shall not include embedded documents or proprietary file extensions. NYCHA will not accept Proposals via email, fax, or mail. Instructions for registering for iSupplier can be found, at http://www1.nyc.gov/site/nycha/business/isupplier-vendor-registration.page. After Proposer registers for iSupplier, it typically takes 24 to 72 hours for Proposer's iSupplier profile to be approved. It is the Proposer's sole responsibility to complete iSupplier registration and submit its Proposal before the Proposal Submission Deadline. NYCHA is not responsible for delays caused by technical difficulty or caused by any other occurrence.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids, at date and time specified above.

Housing Authority, 90 Church Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10007.

Nick Yuan (212) 306-4699; Nick.Yuan@nycha.nyc.gov

◆ a7

HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION

■ AWARD

Services (other than human services)

RENEWAL_UNIVERSAL TECH__20GPMMI22404R01 - Renewal - PIN# 06921G8022KXLR001 - AMT: \$1,494,479.00 - TO: Universal Technologies, LLC, 28 Madison Avenue Ext, Albany, NY 12203-5339.

DSS/ITS is requesting to utilize the two-year renewal option to the current contract with Universal Technologies, LLC (BID # DSS_ITS C-20190408-1 Amendment 1; PIN: 20GPMMI22404). The original contract expired on September 30, 2022. The renewal period is from October 1, 2022 to September 30, 2024 in the amount of \$1,494,479.00.

FY'23 RENEWAL - SUMMONS SERVICES THROUGHOUT THE U.S. (EXCEPT NYC), PUERTO RICO, & OTHER INTERNATIONAL LOCATIONS - Renewal - PIN# 06920B8158KXLR001 - AMT: \$1,658,338,00 - TO: Irede Process

Servers Inc., 45 Abrew Street, Bayshore, NY 11706.

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

NEGOTIATED ACQUISITION EXTENSION - PROFESSIONAL TEMPORARY SERVICES. - Negotiated Acquisition - Other - PIN#06923N0018 - Due 4-14-23 at 4:00 A.M.

Negotiated Acquisition Extension (NAE) contract, to provide Professional Temporary Personnel Services for the period from January 1, 2023 to June 30, 2023. The NAE, is needed until all replacement contracts are selected and registered.

This NAE, will allow continued services with IOS Acquisition to provide temporary personnel throughout the five Boroughs to DSS-HRA-DHS while the agency negotiates a new contract through a Competitive Sealed Proposal.

a5-11

PARKS AND RECREATION

CAPITAL PROGRAM MANAGEMENT

■ AWARD

Construction / Construction Services

Q009-120M-MACNEIL PARK ENTRANCES RECONSTRUCTION

- Competitive Sealed Bids PIN# 84621B0197001 AMT: \$503,559.84
- TO: Advance Builders Inc., 259 Newkirk Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11230.

Poppenhusen Avenue Between 115th Street and College Place, in the Borough of Queens.

◆ a7

POLICE DEPARTMENT

MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

05623Y0103-MOBILESIGHT WARRANTY MAINTENANCE AND SUPPORT - Request for Information - PIN# 05623Y0103 -Due 4-13-23 at 2:00 P.M.

Pursuant to Section 3-05 of the NYC Procurement Policy Board Rules, it is the intent of the New York City Police Department ("NYPD"), to enter into Sole Source negotiations with Wireless Video Security Inc. d/b/a MobileSight, with the expectation that Wireless Video Security Inc. d/b/a MobileSight, will be awarded a contract with the NYPD, to provide Maintenance, Support & Upgrade of existing MobileSight equipment's for NYPD's Technical Assistance Response Unit. It is the NYPD's belief that the software Licenses/ Subscriptions are exclusively sold and supported by MobileSight. Any vendor besides Wireless Video Security Inc. d/b/a MobileSight, that believes it can provide the Maintenance, Support & Upgrade of existing MobileSight equipment's is invited to do so. Please respond by email.

a3-10

PROBATION

CONTRACT PROCUREMENT

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

SUBWAY ADVERTISING SOLE SOURCE - Sole Source - Available only from a single source - PIN#78123S0003 - Due 4-24-23 at 2:00 P.M.

Pursuant to Section 3-05 of the PPB Rules, the NYC Department of Probation, intends to enter into a sole source contract with Outfront Media Group, LLC. The vendor will provide advertising placement services on MTA subways, from 5/29/23 through 6/25/23. Any firm or organization which believes they can also provide these services should submit an expression of interest, via email, prior to the due date and time stated in this advertisement.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Probation, 33 Beaver Street, 21st Floor, New York, NY 10004. Eileen Parfrey-Smith (212) 510-3790; acco@probation.nyc.gov

SANITATION

FACILITIES PLANNING AND ENGINEERING

■ AWARD

Construction / Construction Services

JOB ORDER CONTRACTING SERVICES -ELECTRICAL CITYWIDE CAPITAL PROJECT # \$136-439 - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 82721B0015002 - AMT: \$8,000,000.00 - TO: Meco Electric Co., Inc., 56 West Street, Staten Island, NY 10310.

◆ a7

SMALL BUSINESS SERVICES

■ AWARD

Services (other than human services)

TO PROVIDE AND OPERATE TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM ("TAP") - Renewal - PIN# 80121P8004KXLR001 - AMT: \$439,020.00 - TO: Jean Kristensen Associates LLC, 275 Madison Avenue, Floor 14, New York, NY 10016-1100.

TAP provides assistance to businesses and City-Certified M/WBEs ("Firms") competing for and performing on City contracts in the following industry areas (as defined in section C): Construction, Goods, Standard and Professional Services. TAP will deliver education and executive coaching to support Firms in building capacity and developing the knowledge and skills to successfully bid and perform on contracting opportunities with the City of New York.

◆ a7

PROCUREMENT

■ AWARD

Human Services / Client Services

WORKFORCE1 INDUSTRIAL AND TRANSPORTATION CAREER CENTER NEGOTIATED ACQUISITION EXTENSION - Negotiated Acquisition - Other - PIN# 80123N0002001 - AMT: \$5,820,894.00 - TO: DB Grant Associates Inc., 39 Broadway, 31st Floor, New York, NY 10006.

This will allow SBS to extend the current contract with the vendor for an additional one (1), to continue to identify and meet the hiring, training and other business needs of the aforementioned industries and provide New Yorkers with access to quality jobs with opportunities for training and career advancement in the aforementioned industries.

→ a7

TRANSPORTATION

TRANSPORTATION PLANNING AND MANAGEMENT

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Goods

 $\bf 84123Y0350\text{-}MARTELLO~BOLLARDS$ - Request for Information - PIN# 84123Y0350 - Due 4-21-23 at 5:00 P.M.

The New York City Department of Transportation (NYCDOT), in furtherance of goal of its Vision Zero Program, intends to enter into a sole source agreement with Reliance Foundry Company Ltd. ("Reliance") for the purchase of quantities of Martello Bollard Model R-7651-EM ("the Martello Bollard"). The Martello Bollard is used as a safety device for DOT's Vision Zero Projects, Borough Pedestrian Safety Action locations, priority corridors, intersections, and in areas that have the highest density of pedestrian fatalities and severe injuries.

On December 13, 2022 the ACCO's office determined, in accordance with Section 3-05(b) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules, that Reliance is the only vendor that provides a bollard that has met or exceeded NYCDOT expectations with regard to preventing an SUV or car from flipping over when hit.

Vendors may express interest in providing this good by contacting the authorized agency contact, David Maco (dmaco@dot.nyc.gov), New York Department of Transportation, Agency Chief Contracting Officer's Office, 55 Water Street, 8th Floor, New York, NY 10041, by no later than April 21, 2023, at 5:00 P.M.

YOUTH AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

PROCUREMENT

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Human Services / Client Services

FY24 TRAIN & EARN NEGOTIATED ACQUISITION EXTENSIONS - Negotiated Acquisition - Other - PIN#260240905XXB - Due 4-14-23 at 9:00 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids, at date and time specified above.

Youth and Community Development, 2 Lafayette Street, 14th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Renise Ferguson (646) 343-6320; referguson@dycd.nyc.gov

◆ a7-13

CONTRACT AWARD HEARINGS

NOTE: LOCATION(S) ARE ACCESSIBLE TO INDIVIDUALS USING WHEELCHAIRS OR OTHER MOBILITY DEVICES. FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON ACCESSIBILITY OR TO MAKE A REQUEST FOR ACCOMMODATIONS, SUCH AS SIGN LANGUAGE INTERPRETATION SERVICES, PLEASE CONTACT THE MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES (MOCS) VIA E-MAIL AT DISABILITYAFFAIRS@MOCS.NYC.GOV OR VIA PHONE AT (212) 298-0734. ANY PERSON REQUIRING REASONABLE ACCOMMODATION FOR THE PUBLIC HEARING SHOULD CONTACT MOCS AT LEAST THREE (3) BUSINESS DAYS IN ADVANCE OF THE HEARING TO ENSURE AVAILABILITY.

ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S SERVICES

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held, on Friday, April 14, 2023 commencing, at 10:00 A.M. on the following contract:

IN THE MATTER OF one (1) proposed contract between the Administration for Children's Services and Johnny A. Marmolejos, d/b/a artConic, located, at 65 Ft. Washington Avenue, A57, New York, NY 10032, EPIN 06823W0031001, in the amount of \$150,000.00. The proposed contract is for On-Call Graphics Services, with a term of July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2025.

The proposed contractor has been selected by means of the M/WBE Small Purchase Procurement method, pursuant to Section 3-08 (c)(1)(iv) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

In order to access the Public Hearing or to testify, please join the public hearing WebEx call by calling 1-646-992-2010 (New York), 1-408-418-9388 (outside of NY), Meeting ID: 2334 140 8345, no later than 9:50 am on the date of the hearing. If you require further accommodations, please contact Wayne Coger, at Wayne.Coger@acs.nyc.gov, no later than three business days before the hearing date.

◆ a7

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held at the Department of Environmental Protection Offices, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11373 on April 20, 2023 commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and Hazen and Sawyer, DPC, 498 7th Avenue, 11 Floor, New York, New York 10018 for CAT-399 CM: Construction Management Services for HRDC and Moodna Shaft Rehabilitation. The Contract term shall be 2,085 consecutive calendar

days from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$8,592,401.00 — Location: NYC Watershed Region: EPIN: 82623P0002.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and HVR Construction Managers, an Arcadis-Jacobs Joint Venture, 44 South Broadway, Suite 1200, White Plains, New York 10601 for HVR-200 CM 01: Construction Management Services for the Hillview Reservoir Chemical Addition Facilities. The Contract term shall be 2,576 consecutive calendar days from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$64,955,820.59 — Location: NYC Watershed Region: EPIN: 82622P0034.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and Hazen and Sawyer, DPC, 498 7th Avenue, 11 Floor, New York, NY 10018 for Cloudburst-DSGN-1: Design Services for Cloudburst Projects. The Contract term shall be 2,555 consecutive calendar days from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be not exceed \$10,000.000 — Location: Various counties: EPIN: 82623P0003004.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and AKRF, Inc., 440 Park Avenue South, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10016 for Cloudburst-DSGN-2: Design Services for Cloudburst Projects. The Contract term shall be 2,555 consecutive calendar days from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be not exceed \$10,000.000 — Location: Various counties: EPIN: 82623P0003002.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and HDR., 500 Seventh Avenue, 15th Floor, New York, NY 10018 for Cloudburst-DSGN-3: Design Services for Cloudburst Projects. The Contract term shall be 2,555 consecutive calendar days from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be not exceed \$10,000.000 — Location: Various counties: EPIN: 82623P0003003.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and AECOM USA., 605 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10158 for Cloudburst-DSGN-4: Design Services for Cloudburst Projects. The Contract term shall be 2,555 consecutive calendar days from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be not exceed \$10,000.000 — Location: Various counties: EPIN: 82623P0003005.

These contracts were selected by Competitive Sealed Proposal pursuant to Section 3-03 of the PPB Rules.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and Infor Public Sector, Inc., 13560 Morris Road, Suite 4100, Alpharetta, GA 30004 for INFOR-2020: Infor License Maintenance & Support. The Contract term shall be 1825 consecutive calendar days with an option to renew for 730 consecutive calendar days from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$4,432,948.35 — Location: Borough of Queens: EPIN: 82623P0003.

This contract was selected by Sole Source pursuant to Section 3-05 of the PPB Rules.

Note: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact Ms. Jeanne Schreiber, Office of the ACCO, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, $17^{\rm th}$ Floor, Flushing, New York 11373, (718) 595-3456, no later than FIVE (5) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING.

AGENCY RULES

CONSUMER AND WORKER PROTECTION

■ NOTICE

Notice of Adoption

Notice of Adoption of procedural amendments to the rule prohibiting injurious conduct by licensees towards Department employees. These amendments outline the procedural steps that the Department and the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings ("OATH") will follow in enforcing and adjudicating violations of the injurious conduct rule.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN PURSUANT TO THE AUTHORITY VESTED IN the Commissioner of the Department of Consumer and Worker Protection by Sections 1043 and 2203(f) of the New York City Charter and Section 20-104(b) of the New York City Administrative Code, and in accordance with the requirements of Section 1043 of the New York City Charter, that the Department is amending Title 6 of the Rules of the City of New York.

This rule was proposed and published on July 12, 2022. A public hearing was held on August 15, 2022.

Statement of Basis and Purpose

The Department of Consumer and Worker Protection ("DCWP" or "Department") is adopting procedural amendments to the rule prohibiting injurious conduct by licensees towards Department employees. These amendments outline the procedural steps that the Department and the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings ("OATH") will follow in enforcing and adjudicating violations of the injurious conduct rule.

The injurious conduct rule prohibits licensees and employees of licensees from assaulting, menacing, unlawfully imprisoning, or harassing employees of the Department. The rule allows the Department to immediately suspend a license for violation of the rule, subject to a prompt post-suspension hearing, and to request continued suspension or revocation of the license.

The amendments make clear that, at the prompt post-suspension hearing, continued suspension of the license must be ordered if the Department is found to have alleged facts that, if true, would constitute a violation of the rule. The amendments also clarify that the alleged violations, and any continued suspension or revocation requested by the Department, will then be adjudicated at a trial to be held within 45 days of the decision following the first prompt post-suspension hearing.

These amendments also add a prohibition on intentionally damaging property of the Department. The Department has recently experienced incidents in which property of the Department, such as technology being used during an inspection, was intentionally damaged by employees of the business subject to inspection.

Finally, these amendments clarify that the injurious conduct rule applies to all businesses and their employees. Employees of the Department have been the victim of violations of this rule committed by licensees and non-licensees.

Sections 1043 and 2203(f) of the New York City Charter, and sections 20-104(b) and 20-104(e) of the New York City Administrative Code authorize the Department of Consumer and Worker Protection to promulgate these rules.

New material is underlined. [Deleted material is in brackets.]

"Shall" and "must" denote mandatory requirements and may be used interchangeably in the rules of this department, unless otherwise specified or unless the context clearly indicates otherwise.

Section 1. Section 1-21 of Title 6 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended to read as follows:

§ 1-21 Injurious Conduct by Licensees.

- (a) No [licensee, or employee or agent of a licensee,] <u>person</u> shall assault, menace, unlawfully imprison, or harass, or attempt to assault, menace, unlawfully imprison, or harass, any employee of the Department engaged in carrying out any duty for the Department. <u>No person shall intentionally damage any property of the Department. A licensee found in violation of this subdivision, or a licensee whose employees or agents are found in violation of this subdivision, is subject to suspension and/or revocation of its licenses as provided for in this section.</u>
- (b) In addition to any of the powers that may be exercised by the commissioner pursuant to any other provision of law or rule, upon the issuance of a summons alleging a violation of subdivision (a) by a licensee, or employee or agent of a licensee, the commissioner may immediately suspend any license held by the licensee, subject to a prompt post-suspension hearing to be held no more than 7 business days after the commencement of the suspension. In a summons alleging a violation of subdivision (a), the Department may request suspension or revocation of any license issued by the Department and held by the licensee, in addition to alleging any other violations.
- (c) [At the post-suspension hearing prescribed by subdivision (b) of this section, the Department may request continued suspension or revocation of any license held by the licensee.] <u>Post-suspension hearing</u> and trial.
- (1) At the post-suspension hearing prescribed by subdivision (b), continued suspension of a license must be ordered if the Department is found to have alleged facts which, if true, are sufficient to establish a violation of subdivision (a) of this section and the Department establishes by a preponderance of the evidence that continued

licensure poses a risk to public safety or the Department's ability to perform enforcement. Suspension ordered pursuant to this subdivision must be continued until a final determination is issued pursuant to paragraph (2) of this subdivision.

- (2) Following the post-suspension hearing prescribed by subdivision (b) of this section, a trial will be held to adjudicate all violations alleged in the summons as well as any continued suspension or revocation requested by the Department. At such trial, the Department must prove by a preponderance of the evidence that the licensee's continued licensure poses a risk to safety or the Department's ability to perform enforcement. Such trial must commence within 45 days of the decision rendered in the post-suspension hearing.
- (d) As used in this section, the following terms shall be defined as follows:
- (1) "Assault" shall mean to intentionally or recklessly cause physical injury to another person.
- (2) "Menace" shall mean to intentionally place another person in reasonable fear of physical injury.
- (3) "Unlawfully imprison" shall mean to restrict a person's movements intentionally and unlawfully in such manner as to interfere substantially with his or her liberty by moving him or her from one place to another, or by confining him or her either in the place where the restriction commences or in a place to which he or she has been moved, without consent and with knowledge that the restriction is unlawful. A person is so moved or confined "without consent" when such is accomplished by physical force, intimidation or deception.
- (4) "Harass" shall mean to intentionally and repeatedly harass another person by following such person in or about a public place or places or by engaging in a course of conduct or by repeatedly committing acts which places such person in reasonable fear of physical injury.
- (5) "Person" shall have the same meaning as found in Section 20-102 of Title 20 of the New York City Administrative Code.

◆ a7

PRICE (\$)

SPECIAL MATERIALS

ITEM FUEL/OIL

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

■ NOTICE

CONTR

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE (\$) SCHEDULE NO. 9148 FUEL OIL AND KEROSENE

CONTR. NO.	NO.	TYPE TYPE		DELIVERY	VENDOR	CHANGE (\$)	PRICE (\$) EFF. 04/03/2023
4287148	1	#2DULS		CITYWIDE BY TW	GLOBAL MONTELLO	-0.0038 GAL.	2.9342 GAL.
4287148	2	#2DULS		RACK PICK-UP	GLOBAL MONTELLO	-0.0038 GAL.	2.8172 GAL.
4287148	3	#2DULS	Winterized	CITYWIDE BY TW	GLOBAL MONTELLO	-0.0038 GAL.	2.9724 GAL.
4287148	4	#2DULS	Winterized	RACK PICK-UP	GLOBAL MONTELLO	-0.0038 GAL.	2.8554 GAL.
4287149	5	#2DULS		CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0038 GAL.	3.2188 GAL.
4287149	6	#2DULS	Winterized	CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0038 GAL.	3.4318 GAL.
4287149	7	B100		CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0102 GAL.	5.5531 GAL.
4287149	8	#2DULS		RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0038 GAL.	3.0688 GAL.
4287149	9	#2DULS	Winterized	RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0038 GAL.	$3.2818\;\;\mathrm{GAL}.$
4287149	10	B100		RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0102 GAL.	5.4031 GAL.
4287149	11	#1DULS		CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	0.4463 GAL.	4.1889 GAL.
4287149	12	B100		CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0102 GAL.	5.5770 GAL.
4287149	13	#1DULS		RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	0.4463 GAL.	4.0389 GAL.
4287149	14	B100		RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0102 GAL.	5.4271 GAL.
4287149	15	#2DULS		BARGE DELIVERY	SPRAGUE	-0.0038 GAL.	2.9682 GAL.
4287149	16	#2DULS	Winterized	BARGE DELIVERY	SPRAGUE	-0.0038 GAL.	3.0342 GAL.
4287149	17	$\#2\mathrm{DULSB50}$		CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0038 GAL.	3.8430 GAL.
4287149	18	#2DULSB50		CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0102 GAL.	5.1673 GAL.
4287149	19	#2DULSB50		RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0038 GAL.	3.6930 GAL.
4287149	20	$\#2\mathrm{DULSB50}$		RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0102 GAL.	5.0173 GAL.
4287126	1	JET		FLOYD BENNETT	SPRAGUE	0.4463 GAL.	4.4666 GAL.
Non-Winteri	zed		Apr 1 - Oct 31				
4287149		#2DULSB5	95% ITEM 5.0 5% ITEM 7.0	CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0041 GAL.	3.3355 GAL.
4287149		#2DULSB10	90% ITEM 5.0 10% ITEM 7.0	CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0044 GAL.	3.4522 GAL.

1512			THE CITY RECO	RD	FRIDAY,	APRIL 7, 2023
4287149	#2DULSB20	80% ITEM 5.0 20% ITEM 7.0	CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0051 GAL.	3.6856 GAL.
4287149	#2DULSB5	95% ITEM 8.0 5% ITEM 10.0	RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0041 GAL.	3.1855 GAL.
4287149	#2DULSB10	90% ITEM 8.0 10% ITEM 10.0	RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0044 GAL.	3.3022 GAL.
4287149	#2DULSB20	80% ITEM 8.0 20% ITEM 10.0	RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0051 GAL.	3.5357 GAL.
4287149	#2DULSB50	50% ITEM 17.0 50% ITEM 18.0	CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0070 GAL.	4.5051 GAL.
4287149	#2DULSB50	50% ITEM 19.0 50% ITEM 20.0	RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0070 GAL.	4.3551 GAL.
Winterized		Nov 1 - Mar 31				
4287149	#2DULSB5	95% ITEM 6.0 5% ITEM 7.0	CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0041 GAL.	3.5379 GAL.
4287149	#2DULSB10	90% ITEM 6.0 10% ITEM 7.0	CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0044 GAL.	3.6439 GAL.
4287149	#2DULSB20	80% ITEM 6.0 20% ITEM 7.0	CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	-0.0051 GAL.	3.8561 GAL.
4287149	#2DULSB5	95% ITEM 9.0 5% ITEM 10.0	RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0041 GAL.	3.3879 GAL.
4287149	#2DULSB10	90% ITEM 9.0 10% ITEM 10.0	RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0044 GAL.	3.4939 GAL.
4287149	#2DULSB20	80% ITEM 9.0 20% ITEM 10.0	RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	-0.0051 GAL.	3.7060 GAL.
Non-Winter Winterized	ized /	Year-Round				
4287149	#1DULSB20	80% ITEM 11.0 20% ITEM 12.0	CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	0.3550 GAL.	4.4665 GAL.
4287149	#1DULSB20	80% ITEM 13.0 20% ITEM 14.0	RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	0.3550 GAL.	4.3165 GAL.
4287149	#1DULSB5	95% ITEM 11.0 5% ITEM 12.0	CITYWIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	0.4235 GAL.	4.2583 GAL.
4287149	#1DULSB5	95% ITEM 13.0 5% ITEM 14.0	RACK PICK-UP	SPRAGUE	0.4235 GAL.	4.1083 GAL.
		OFFICL	AL FUEL PRICE (\$) SCHE FUEL OIL, PRIME AND			
CONTR. NO.	ITEM FUEL/OIL NO. TYPE		DELIVERY	VENDOR	CHANGE (\$)	PRICE (\$) EFF. 04/03/2023
4287030	1 #4B5		MANHATTAN	UNITED METRO	0.0216 GAL.	2.7729 GAL.
4287030	2 #4B5		BRONX	UNITED METRO	0.0216 GAL.	2.7929 GAL.
4287030	3 #4B5		BROOKLYN	UNITED METRO	0.0216 GAL.	2.7329 GAL.
4287030	4 #4B5		QUEENS	UNITED METRO	0.0216 GAL.	2.7629 GAL.
4287031	5 #4B5		RICHMOND	APPROVED OIL COMPANY	0.0216 GAL.	2.9529 GAL.

MANHATTAN

BROOKLYN

STATEN ISLAND

CITYWIDE BY TW

CITYWIDE BY TW

MANHATTAN

(RACK PICK-UP)

BRONX (RACK PICK-UP)

QUEENS

BRONX

SPRAGUE

SPRAGUE

SPRAGUE

SPRAGUE

SPRAGUE

SPRAGUE

SPRAGUE

COMPANY

COMPANY

APPROVED OIL

APPROVED OIL

-0.0041 GAL.

-0.0041 GAL.

-0.0041 GAL.

-0.0041 GAL.

-0.0041 GAL.

-0.0044 GAL.

-0.0051 GAL.

-0.0041 GAL.

-0.0041 GAL. 2.8077 GAL.

3.0424 GAL.

2.9944 GAL.

3.0074 GAL.

3.0154 GAL.

3.0944 GAL.

3.0832 GAL.

3.2191 GAL.

2.8077 GAL.

4187014

4187014

4187014

4187014

4187014

4187014

4187014

4187015

4187015

#2B5

#2B5

#2B5

#2B5

#2B5

#2B10

#2B20

#2B5

#2B5

1

3

5

7

9

11

12

2

4187015	6	#2B5	BROOKLYN (RACK PICK-UP)	APPROVED OIL COMPANY	-0.0041	GAL.	2.8077 GAL.
4187015	8	#2B5	QUEENS (ŘACK PICK-UP)	APPROVED OIL COMPANY	-0.0041	GAL.	2.8077 GAL.
4187015	10	#2B5	STATEN ISLAND (RACK PICK-UP)	APPROVED OIL COMPANY	-0.0041	GAL.	2.8077 GAL.

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE (\$) SCHEDULE NO. 9150 FUEL OIL, PRIME AND START

CONTR. NO.	ITEM NO.	FUEL/OIL TYPE	DELIVERY	VENDOR	CHANG	GE (\$)	PRICE (\$) EFF. 04/03/2023
20211200451	1	#2B5	All Boroughs (Pickup under delivery)	APPROVED OIL	-0.0041	GAL.	3.2218 GAL.
20211200451	2	#4B5	All Boroughs (Pickup under delivery)	APPROVED OIL	0.0216	GAL.	3.0233 GAL.

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE (\$) SCHEDULE NO. 9151 GASOLINE

CONTR. NO.	ITEM NO.	FUEL/OIL TYPE		DELIVERY	VENDOR	CHANGE (\$)	PRICE (\$) EFF. 04/03/2023
4387063	1.0	REG UL		CITYWIDE BY TW	GLOBAL MONTELLO	0.0971 GAL.	2.5890 GAL.
4387063	2.0	PREM UL		CITYWIDE BY TW	GLOBAL MONTELLO	0.1453 GAL.	2.9062 GAL.
4387063	3.0	REG UL		RACK PICK-UP	GLOBAL MONTELLO	0.0971 GAL.	2.4868 GAL.
4387063	4.0	PREM UL		RACK PICK-UP	GLOBAL MONTELLO	0.1453 GAL.	2.8090 GAL.
3787121	5.0	E85	Non- Winterized	CITYWIDE BY DELIVERY	UNITED METRO	0.1024 GAL.	2.8578 GAL.
3787121	6.0	E70	Winterized	CITYWIDE BY DELIVERY	UNITED METRO	0.1014 GAL.	2.8943 GAL.

NOTE:

- 1. Federal excise taxes are imposed on taxable fuels, (i.e., gasoline, kerosene, and diesel), when removed from a taxable fuel terminal. This fuel excise tax does not include Leaking Underground Storage Tank (LUST) tax. LUST tax applies to motor fuels for both diesel and gasoline invoices. Going forward, LUST Tax will appear as an additional fee at the rate of \$0.001 per gallon and will be shown as a separate line item on your invoice.
- 2. The National Oil Heat Research Alliance (NORA) has been extended until February 6, 2029. A related assessment of \$.002 per gallon has been added to the posted weekly fuel prices and will appear as a separate line item on invoices. This fee applies to heating oil only and since 2015 has included #4 heating oil. All other terms and conditions remain unchanged.
- 3. Items 1 4 on contract 4287148 and 5 20 on contract 4287149 are effective as of June 1st, 2022.
- 4. Items 1 4 on contract 4387063 are effective as of December 19, 2022.
- 5. Federal Superfund Tax is included in the DCAS weekly pricing schedule and it should not show as an additional fee.

REMINDER FOR ALL AGENCIES:

All entities utilizing DCAS fuel contracts are reminded to pay their invoices on time to avoid interruption of service. Please send inspection copy of receiving report for all gasoline (E70, UL PREM) delivered by tank wagon to OCP/Bureau of Quality Assurance (BQA), 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor New York, NY 10007.

≠ a7

FIRE DEPARTMENT

■ NOTICE

Enforcement of Fire Drills and Non-Fire Emergency (EAP) Drills to Resume May 1, 2023

On or about March 13, 2020, as concern mounted about the transmission of COVID-19 in New York City, the Fire Department issued a notice advising building owners that it would not enforce timeframes for Fire Code-required building fire drills and non-fire emergency (EAP) drills until further notice. Pursuant to the March 13, 2020 Notice, building owners were authorized, but not required, to postpone such drills.

COVID-19 restrictions have eased and the Bureau of Fire Prevention has observed that occupancies of all types are increasingly being re-occupied. Based upon these factors, the March 13, 2020 Notice is hereby rescinded. Effective May 1, 2023, the Fire Department will resume its enforcement of fire and non-fire emergency (EAP) drills required by New York City Fire Code Section FC401.7 and Fire Department Rule 3 RCNY §401-07.

Building owners who have questions about the requirements in Section FC401.7, 3 RCNY §401-07, or this notice may contact the Fire Department by calling New York City 311 and asking for the Fire Department's Customer Service Center. Questions may also be submitted, to the Customer Service Center by emailing FDNY.BusinessSupport@fdny.nyc.gov.

Dated: March 28, 2023 Brooklyn, NY

By Order of the Chief of Fire Prevention

a4-10

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

■ NOTICE

EMERGENCY EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 370 March 31, 2023

WHEREAS, over the past several months, thousands of asylum seekers have been arriving in New York City, from the Southern border, without having any immediate plans for shelter; and

WHEREAS, the City now faces an unprecedented humanitarian crisis that requires it to take extraordinary measures to meet the immediate needs of the asylum seekers while continuing to serve the tens of thousands of people who are currently using the DHS Shelter System; and

WHEREAS, additional reasons for requiring the measures continued in this Order are set forth in Emergency Executive Order No. 224, dated October 7, 2022; and

WHEREAS, the state of emergency based on the arrival of thousands of individuals and families seeking asylum, first declared in Emergency Executive Order No. 224, dated October 7, 2022, and extended most recently by Emergency Executive Order No. 350, dated March 6, 2023, remains in effect;

NOW, THEREFORE, pursuant to the powers vested in me by the laws of the State of New York and the City of New York, including but not limited, to the New York Executive Law, the New York City Charter and the Administrative Code of the City of New York, and the common law authority to protect the public in the event of an emergency:

Section 1. I hereby order that section 1 of Emergency Executive Order No. 366, dated March 26, 2023, is extended for five (5) days.

 \S 2. This Emergency Executive Order shall take effect immediately and shall remain in effect for five (5) days unless it is terminated or modified, at an earlier date.

Eric Adams Mayor

◆ a7

EMERGENCY EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 371 March 31, 2023

WHEREAS, the COVID-19 pandemic has severely impacted New York City and its economy, and is addressed effectively only by joint action of the City, State, and Federal governments; and

WHEREAS, the state of emergency to address the threat and impacts of COVID-19 in the City of New York first declared in Emergency Executive Order No. 98, dated March 12, 2020, and extended most recently by Emergency Executive Order No. 363, dated March 21, 2023, remains in effect; and

WHEREAS, this Order is given because of the propensity of the virus to spread person-to-person, and also because the actions taken to prevent such spread have led to property loss and damage; and

WHEREAS, additional reasons for requiring the measures continued in this Order are set forth in Emergency Executive Order No. 331, dated February 9, 2023;

NOW, THEREFORE, pursuant to the powers vested in me by the laws of the State of New York and the City of New York, including but not limited, to the New York Executive Law, the New York City Charter and the Administrative Code of the City of New York, and the common law authority to protect the public in the event of an emergency:

Section 1. I hereby order that section 1 of Emergency Executive Order No. 367, dated March 26, 2023, is extended for five (5) days.

- § 2. I hereby direct the Fire and Police Departments, the Department of Buildings, the Sheriff, and other agencies as needed, to enforce the directives set forth in this Order in accordance with their lawful authorities, including Administrative Code sections 15-227(a), 28-105.10.1, and 28-201.1, and section 107.6 of the Fire Code. Violations of the directives set forth in this Order may be issued as if they were violations under Health Code sections 3.07 and 3.11, and enforced by the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene or any other agency.
- § 3. This Emergency Executive Order shall take effect immediately and shall remain in effect for five (5) days unless it is terminated or modified, at an earlier date.

Eric Adams Mayor

→ a7

EMERGENCY EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 372 March 31, 2023

WHEREAS, the public safety was imperiled by a flash flood emergency caused by the remnants of Hurricane Ida that flooded roads, impacted mass transit, stranded motorists, and caused widespread damage to residential and commercial buildings throughout the City, causing unsafe conditions in those buildings and imperiling health and safety; and

WHEREAS, the state of emergency to address the remnants of Hurricane Ida, first declared in Emergency Executive Order No. 230, dated September 1, 2021, and last extended by Emergency Executive Order No. 364, dated March 21, 2023, remains in effect;

NOW THEREFORE, pursuant, to the powers vested in me by the laws of the State of New York and the City of New York, including but not limited, to the New York Executive Law, the New York City Charter and the Administrative Code of the City of New York, and the common law authority to protect the public in the event of an emergency:

Section 1. I hereby direct that section 1 of Emergency Executive Order No. 368, dated March 26, 2023, is extended for five (5) days.

§ 2. This Emergency Executive Order shall take effect immediately and shall remain in effect for five (5) days unless it is terminated or modified, at an earlier date.

Eric Adams Mayor

◆ a7

EMERGENCY EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 373 March 31, 2023

WHEREAS, on September 2, 2021, the federal monitor in the *Nunez* use-of-force class action stated steps must be taken immediately to address the conditions in the New York City jails; and

WHEREAS, on June 14, 2022, the federal court in Nunez approved the Nunez Action Plan, which "represents a way to move forward with concrete measures now to address the ongoing crisis, at Rikers Island"; and

WHEREAS, while there has been improvement in excessive staff absenteeism, the Department of Correction's (DOC's) staffing levels continue to contribute to a rise in unrest and disorder and create a serious risk, to the necessary maintenance and delivery of sanitary conditions; access to basic services including showers, meals, visitation, religious services, commissary, and recreation; and prompt processing, at intake; and

WHEREAS, this Order is given to prioritize compliance with the *Nunez* Action Plan and to address the effects of DOC's staffing levels, the conditions, at DOC facilities, and health operations; and

WHEREAS, additional reasons for requiring the measures continued in this Order are set forth in Emergency Executive Order No. 140; and

WHEREAS, the state of emergency existing within DOC facilities, first declared in Emergency Executive Order No. 241, dated September 15, 2021, and extended most recently by Emergency Executive Order No. 365, dated March 21, 2023, remains in effect;

NOW, THEREFORE, pursuant to the powers vested in me by the laws of the State of New York and the City of New York, including but not limited, to the New York Executive Law, the New York City Charter and the Administrative Code of the City of New York, and the common law authority to protect the public in the event of an emergency:

Section 1. I hereby direct that section 1 of Emergency Executive Order No. 369, dated March 26, 2023, is extended for five (5) days.

§ 2. This Emergency Executive Order shall take effect immediately and shall remain in effect for five (5) days unless it is terminated or modified, at an earlier date.

Eric Adams Mayor

◆ a7

EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 29 March 16, 2023

DEPUTY MAYORS AND SENIOR LEADERSHIP

By the power vested in me as Mayor of the City of New York, it is hereby ordered:

Section 1. There shall be six Deputy Mayors. One shall be designated the First Deputy Mayor, one shall be designated the Deputy Mayor for Operations, one shall be designated the Deputy Mayor for Economic and Workforce Development, one shall be designated the Deputy Mayor for Health and Human Services, one shall be designated the Deputy Mayor for Strategic Initiatives, and one shall be designated the Deputy Mayor for Public Safety. There shall also be a Chief Housing Officer, a Chief Technology Officer, a Chief Efficiency Officer, a Chief of Staff, a Chief Advisor, a Chief Counsel to the Mayor and City Hall, a Director of Intergovernmental and External Affairs, a Director of Communications, and a Press Secretary.

- § 2. The First Deputy Mayor shall:
- Report directly to the Mayor;
- b. Advise and assist the Mayor regarding all policies, planning and programs related to the government of the City of New York and the exercise of the powers and duties of the Mayor.

- c. Coordinate the activities and operations of the other Deputy Mayors, the Chief Housing Officer, the Chief Technology Officer, and the Chief Efficiency Officer to promote collaboration, and ensure that policies, operations, and administration of government are consistent and effective.
- d. Supervise and coordinate the Office of Management and Budget, the Office of Policy Planning and Delivery, the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, the Department of Finance, the Office for Economic Opportunity, the Office of Strategic Partnerships, and the Office of Minority and Women-Owned Business Enterprises.
- e. Advise and assist the Mayor regarding all policies designed to implement and enhance the fiscal operations and financial and business management practices of the City.
- f. Supervise and coordinate the activities and operations of all administrations, departments, agencies, boards, offices, committees and commissions that do not directly report to the Mayor, another Deputy Mayor, the Chief Housing Officer, the Chief Technology Officer, the Chief Efficiency Officer, the Chief of Staff, the Chief Advisor, the Chief Counsel to the Mayor and City Hall, or another member of the senior staff.
- g. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor, in relation to the authorization or execution of deeds and satisfactions, leases, easements, surrenders, restrictive declarations, mortgages and any other grants or acquisitions of estates or interests in real property and licenses, permits or other agreements affecting the use of real property, including authorizations and approvals to be made or given by the Mayor pursuant to sections 384, 824 and 1802 of the Charter and sections 3-119 and 25-805 of the Administrative Code.
- h. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in relation to the authorization or execution of franchises, concessions and revocable consents and other agreements.
- i. Maintain liaison with and review the activities of the Civil Service Commission, the Tax Commission, the Tax Appeals Tribunal, the Metropolitan Transportation Authority, the Office of Administrative Tax Appeals, the Power Authority of the State of New York, the Property Tax Commission, the New York State Public Service Commission, and the Port Authority of New York and New Jersey.
- j. Act for and on behalf of the Mayor in the exercise of all functions, powers and duties which the Mayor may have pursuant to the New York State Local Finance Law, the New York State Financial Emergency Act for the City of New York, Article 10 of the Public Authorities Law, the New York City Municipal Water Finance Authority Act, and the New York City Transitional Finance Authority Act, as such laws may from time to time be amended, including, but not limited to, executing for and on behalf of the Mayor any agreement, amendment to such agreement or other document pursuant to such laws.
- k. Execute and deliver, in the name and on behalf of the City, official statements of the City relating to the issuance of the City's obligations.
- 1. Perform any function, power or duty which the Mayor has and is authorized to delegate pursuant to sections 217, 219, 329 and 1301(2)(b) of the Charter and section 5-304 of the Administrative Code.
- m. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in negotiating, executing and delivering any and all agreements, instruments and other documents necessary or desirable to effectuate any of the matters referred to in this section or any of the programs, projects and activities of any of the entities referred to in this section or in section 13, but for the Chancellor.
- n. Pursuant to Chapter 68 of the City Charter and the Conflicts of Interest Board Rules, provide agency head approval, as permitted, for a position or conduct otherwise prohibited by Chapter 68; approve the acceptance by Mayor's Office staff of invitations to certain events, travel, and other gifts where it is in the City's interest for them to attend or accept such travel or gift; approve volunteering by Mayor's Office staff for not-for-profit organizations having business dealings with the City where it is in the City's interest to do so; and pursuant to Board Rule 1-14, approve designations of not-for-profit organizations for solicitations made by city employees.
- o. Represent the Mayor, when so directed by the Mayor, on any board, committee, commission or corporation of which the Mayor is a member.
 - p. Perform such other duties as the Mayor may direct.
- § 3. The First Deputy Mayor hereby is delegated the authority to perform all functions, powers or duties of the Mayor which the Mayor is authorized to delegate in the event that the Mayor is unable to perform such functions, powers or duties for a reason specified in subdivision a of section 10 of the New York City Charter.
 - § 4. The Deputy Mayor for Operations shall:
 - Report directly to the First Deputy Mayor;
 - o. Supervise and coordinate the Chief Climate Officer (which

- itself shall include the Office of Climate and Environmental Justice), the Department of Environmental Protection, the Department of Sanitation, the Department of Transportation, the Department of Parks and Recreation, the Department of Design and Construction, the School Construction Authority, the Department of Buildings, the Taxi and Limousine Commission, and the Office of Capital Project Development.
- c. Develop, supervise, and coordinate policies and programs relating to personnel and management practices, including authorizations and approvals to be made or given by the Mayor pursuant to section 20 of the Civil Service Law.
- d. Maintain liaison with and review the activities of the Loft Board, the Environmental Control Board, OneNYC, the Brooklyn Bridge Park Corporation, and the Hudson River Park Trust.
- e. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor, in relation to the authorization or execution of deeds and satisfactions, leases, easements, surrenders, restrictive declarations, mortgages and any other grants or acquisitions of estates or interests in real property and licenses, permits or other agreements affecting the use of real property, including authorizations and approvals to be made or given by the Mayor pursuant to sections 384, 824, and 1802 of the Charter and sections 3-119 and 25-805 of the Administrative Code.
- f. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in relation to the authorization or execution of franchises, concessions and revocable consents and other agreements.
- g. Approve and sign applications to secure grant funds, submitted pursuant to provisions of the New York State Environmental Conservation Law or the rules and regulations of the State Department of Environmental Conservation, and sign any other documents as may be necessary to secure such funds.
- h. Perform any function, power or duty which the Mayor has and is authorized to delegate pursuant to sections 217, 219, 329 and 1301(2)(b) of the New York City Charter, and pursuant to section 5-304 of the Administrative Code.
- i. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in negotiating, executing and delivering any and all agreements, instruments and other documents necessary or desirable to effectuate any of the matters referred to in this section or any of the programs, projects and activities of any of the entities referred to in this section.
- j. Pursuant to Chapter 68 of the City Charter and the Conflicts of Interest Board Rules, for any of the entities referred to in this section: provide agency head approval as permitted for a position or conduct otherwise prohibited by Chapter 68; provide agency head approval for the acceptance by Mayor's Office staff of invitations to certain events, travel, and other gifts where it is in the City's interest for them to attend or accept such travel or gift; and provide agency head approval for volunteering by Mayor's Office staff for not-for-profit organizations having business dealings with the City where it is in the City's interest to do so.
- k. Represent the Mayor when so directed by the Mayor, on any board, committee, commission or corporation of which the Mayor is a member.
 - 1. Perform other such duties as the Mayor may direct.
 - § 5. The Deputy Mayor for Economic and Workforce Development shall:
 - Report directly to the First Deputy Mayor;
- b. Advise and assist the Mayor regarding all policies, planning, and programs designed to foster the economic development or growth of the City, including those relating to the City's overall business climate; the attraction, retention and expansion of domestic and global business enterprises in the City; commercial, industrial and residential development; waterfront development; energy, foreign trade and investment; film, theater and broadcasting; and tourism.
- c. Supervise and coordinate the Department of Small Business Services, the Department of Consumer and Worker Protection, the Department of City Planning, the Department of Cultural Affairs, the Office of Media and Entertainment (which includes NYC Media, the Office of Film, Theater & Broadcasting, and the Office of Nightlife), the Landmarks Preservation Commission, the Office of Talent and Workforce Development, the Public Design Commission, and NYC & Company.
- d. Maintain liaison and review with the Board of Standards and Appeals, the Trust for Governor's Island, and the Brooklyn Navy Yard.
- e. Maintain liaison with and review the activities of cultural and civic organizations, including but not limited to libraries, museums, performing arts, gardens, and zoos.
- f. Serve as Chairperson of the Commercial Incentive Boundary Area Commission and the Industrial and Commercial Incentive Board.
 - g. Supervise and coordinate the New York City Economic

Development Corporation as provided in the Amended and Restated Contracts between the City and the New York City Economic Development Corporation, and take such actions thereunder as are reserved to the Deputy Mayor.

- h. Maintain liaison with and review the activities of the New York State Department of Economic Development, the New York City Empowerment Zones, the Empire State Development Corporation and its subsidiaries (including the Lower Manhattan Development Corporation) and other governmental and non-governmental agencies and offices with respect to matters of City economic development and programs.
- i. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor, in relation to the authorization or execution of deeds and satisfactions, leases, easements, surrenders, restrictive declarations, mortgages and any other grants or acquisitions of estates or interests in real property and licenses, permits or other agreements affecting the use of real property, including authorizations and approvals to be made or given by the Mayor pursuant to sections 384, 824 and 1802 of the Charter and sections 3-119 and 25-805 of the Administrative Code.
- j. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in relation to any contracts with or involving the New York City Industrial Development Agency or any other entity created for the purpose of issuing bonds for, or managing, any project relating to any matter described in this section.
- k. Act for and on behalf of the Mayor in the exercise of all functions, powers and duties which the Mayor may have pursuant to the New York State Local Finance Law, the New York State Financial Emergency Act for the City of New York, Article 10 of the Public Authorities Law, the New York City Municipal Water Finance Authority Act, and the New York City Transitional Authority Act, as such laws may from time to time be amended, including, but not limited to, full power to execute for and on behalf of the Mayor, any agreement, amendment to such agreement or other document pursuant to such laws.
- l. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in relation to the execution or authorization of franchises, concessions and revocable consents and other agreements.
- m. Perform any function, power or duty which the Mayor has and is authorized to delegate pursuant to New York City Charter sections 217, 219, 329 and 1301(2)(b) and Administrative Code section 5-304.
- n. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in negotiating, executing and delivering any and all agreements, instruments and other documents necessary or desirable to effectuate any of the matters referred to in this section or any of the programs, projects and activities of any of the entities referred to in this section.
- o. Pursuant to Chapter 68 of the City Charter and the Conflicts of Interest Board Rules, for any of the entities referred to in this section: provide agency head approval as permitted for a position or conduct otherwise prohibited by Chapter 68; provide agency head approval for the acceptance by Mayor's Office staff of invitations to certain events, travel, and other gifts where it is in the City's interest for them to attend or accept such travel or gift; and provide agency head approval for volunteering by Mayor's Office staff for not-for-profit organizations having business dealings with the City where it is in the City's interest to do so.
- p. Represent the Mayor, when so directed by the Mayor, on any board, committee, commission or corporation of which the Mayor is a member.
 - q. Perform such other duties as the Mayor may direct.
 - \S 6. The Deputy Mayor for Health and Human Services shall:
 - a. Report directly to the First Deputy Mayor;
- b. Supervise and coordinate the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation, the Department of Social Services (which includes the Human Resources Administration and the Department of Homeless Services), the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, the Administration for Children's Services, the Department for the Aging, the Office of the Chief Medical Examiner, the Office of Immigrant Affairs, the Office to End Domestic and Gender-Based Violence, the Department of Veterans' Services, and the Office of Community Mental Health.
- c. Maintain liaison with and review the activities of the Board of Health and the HIV Health and Human Services Planning Council.
- d. Succeed to the powers and duties of the "Deputy Mayor City Administrator of the City" under section 4 of the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation Act (Chapter 1016 of the Laws of 1969), as amended (McKinney's Unconsolidated Laws section 7384).
- e. Execute and deliver, in the name and on behalf of the Mayor, a certificate approving any borrowing of funds or pledge of assets or revenues by the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation

- which would require the approval of the Mayor pursuant to the "Memorandum of Agreement Between New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation and The City of New York Relating to Operating Expenditures by the Corporation," dated July 1, 1970.
- f. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in negotiating, executing and delivering any and all agreements, instruments and other documents necessary or desirable to effectuate any of the matters referred to in this section or any of the programs, projects and activities of any of the entities referred to in this section.
- g. Pursuant to Chapter 68 of the City Charter and the Conflicts of Interest Board Rules, for any of the entities referred to in this section: provide agency head approval as permitted for a position or conduct otherwise prohibited by Chapter 68; provide agency head approval for the acceptance by Mayor's Office staff of invitations to certain events, travel, and other gifts where it is in the City's interest for them to attend or accept such travel or gift; and provide agency head approval for volunteering by Mayor's Office staff for not-for-profit organizations having business dealings with the City where it is in the City's interest to do so.
- h. Represent the Mayor, when so directed by the Mayor, on any board, committee, commission or corporation of which the Mayor is a member
 - i. Perform such other duties as the Mayor may direct.
 - § 7. The Deputy Mayor for Strategic Initiatives shall:
 - a. Report directly to the First Deputy Mayor;
- b. Advise and assist the Mayor regarding all policies, planning and programs related to the Mayor's signature initiatives requiring major interagency collaboration.
- c. Supervise and coordinate the City University of New York, the Department of Youth and Community Development, the Office of Food Policy, the Center for Innovation through Data Intelligence, the Children's Cabinet, the Mayor's Fund and the City Affiliated Non-Profits, the Office of Childcare and Early Childhood Education, the Office of Nonprofits, and the Office of Equity (consisting of the Young Men's Initiative, the Commission on Gender Equity, the Unity Project, the Pay Equity Cabinet, and the Racial Justice Commission).
- d. Maintain liaison with and review the activities of the City University Construction Fund.
- e. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in negotiating, executing and delivering any and all agreements, instruments and other documents necessary or desirable to effectuate any of the matters referred to in this section or any of the programs, projects and activities of any of the entities referred to in this section.
- f. Represent the Mayor, when so directed by the Mayor, on any board, committee, commission or corporation of which the Mayor is a member.
 - g. Perform such other duties as the Mayor may direct.
 - § 8. The Chief Housing Officer shall:
 - Report directly to the First Deputy Mayor;
- b. Supervise and coordinate the New York City Housing Authority, the Department of Housing Preservation and Development, the Office of Housing Recovery Operations, and the Office to Protect Tenants.
- c. Maintain liaison with and review the activities of the Rent Guidelines Board and the Housing Development Corporation.
- d. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor, in relation to the authorization or execution of deeds and satisfactions, leases, easements, surrenders, restrictive declarations, mortgages and any other grants or acquisitions of estates or interests in real property and licenses, permits or other agreements affecting the use of real property, including authorizations and approvals to be made or given by the Mayor pursuant to sections 384, 824 and 1802 of the Charter and sections 3-119 and 25-805 of the Administrative Code.
- e. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in negotiating, executing and delivering any and all agreements, instruments and other documents necessary or desirable to effectuate any of the matters referred to in this section or any of the programs, projects and activities of any of the entities referred to in this section.
- f. Pursuant to Chapter 68 of the City Charter and the Conflicts of Interest Board Rules, for any of the entities referred to in this section: provide agency head approval as permitted for a position or conduct otherwise prohibited by Chapter 68; provide agency head approval for the acceptance by Mayor's Office staff of invitations to certain events, travel, and other gifts where it is in the City's interest for them to attend or accept such travel or gift; and provide agency head approval for volunteering by Mayor's Office staff for not-for-profit organizations having business dealings with the City where it is in the City's interest to do so.

- g. Represent the Mayor, when so directed by the Mayor, on any board, committee, commission or corporation of which the Mayor is a member.
 - h. Perform such other duties as the Mayor may direct.
 - § 9. The Deputy Mayor for Public Safety shall:
 - a. Report directly to the Mayor;
- b. Advise and assist the Mayor regarding all policies, planning and programs regarding the criminal justice system and threats to public safety.
- c. Supervise and coordinate the Fire Department, the Department of Correction, the Office of Emergency Management (also known as NYC Emergency Management), the Department of Probation, and the Office of Criminal Justice (which includes the Office for the Prevention of Hate Crimes, the Office to Prevent Gun Violence, and the Office of Special Enforcement).
- d. Maintain liaison with and review the activities of the Board of Correction.
- e. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in negotiating, executing and delivering any and all agreements, instruments and other documents necessary or desirable to effectuate any of the matters referred to in this section or any of the programs, projects and activities of any of the entities referred to in this section.
- f. Pursuant to Chapter 68 of the City Charter and the Conflicts of Interest Board Rules, for any of the entities referred to in this section: provide agency head approval as permitted for a position or conduct otherwise prohibited by Chapter 68; provide agency head approval for the acceptance by Mayor's Office staff of invitations to certain events, travel, and other gifts where it is in the City's interest for them to attend or accept such travel or gift; and provide agency head approval for volunteering by Mayor's Office staff for not-for-profit organizations having business dealings with the City where it is in the City's interest to do so.
- g. Represent the Mayor, when so directed by the Mayor, on any board, committee, commission or corporation of which the Mayor is a member.
 - h. Perform such other duties as the Mayor may direct.
 - § 10. The Chief of Staff shall:
 - a. Report directly to the Mayor;
- b. Supervise and coordinate the Office of International Affairs, the Office of Operations, the Office of Civic Engagement (consisting of the Public Engagement Unit, NYC Service, and the Civic Engagement Commission, and the Community Affairs Unit), the Office of Sports, Wellness & Recreation, the Office of Special Projects and Community Events, the Office of Citywide Event Coordination and Management, Gracie Mansion, the Office of Scheduling and Executive Operations, the Office of Advance, and the Office of Correspondence.
- c. Maintain liaison with and review the activities of the Campaign Finance Board, the Board of Elections, and the Panel on Education Policy.
- d. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in negotiating, executing and delivering any and all agreements, instruments and other documents necessary or desirable to effectuate any of the matters referred to in this section, and for the Chancellor.
- e. Pursuant to Chapter 68 of the City Charter and the Conflicts of Interest Board Rules, for any of the entities referred to in this section and the Chancellor: provide agency head approval as permitted for a position or conduct otherwise prohibited by Chapter 68; provide agency head approval for the acceptance by Mayor's Office staff of invitations to certain events, travel, and other gifts where it is in the City's interest for them to attend or accept such travel or gift; and provide agency head approval for volunteering by Mayor's Office staff for not-for-profit organizations having business dealings with the City where it is in the City's interest to do so.
- f. Represent the Mayor, when so directed by the Mayor, on any board, committee, commission or corporation of which the Mayor is a member.
- g. Supervise and coordinate the activities and operations of all administrations, departments, agencies, boards, offices, committees and commissions that directly report to the Mayor.
 - h. Perform such other duties as the Mayor may direct.
 - § 11. The Chief Advisor shall:
 - a. Report directly to the Mayor;
- b. Supervise and coordinate the Office of Appointments and the Office of Administrative Services;
- c. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in negotiating, executing and delivering any and all agreements,

instruments and other documents necessary or desirable to effectuate any of the matters referred to in this section;

- d. Pursuant to Chapter 68 of the City Charter and the Conflicts of Interest Board Rules, for any of the entities referred to in this section: provide agency head approval as permitted for a position or conduct otherwise prohibited by Chapter 68; provide agency head approval for the acceptance by Mayor's Office staff of invitations to certain events, travel, and other gifts where it is in the City's interest for them to attend or accept such travel or gift; and provide agency head approval for volunteering by Mayor's Office staff for not-for-profit organizations having business dealings with the City where it is in the City's interest to do so;
- e. Represent the Mayor, when so directed by the Mayor, on any board, committee, commission or corporation of which the Mayor is a member; and
 - f. Perform such other duties as the Mayor may direct.
 - § 12. The Chief Counsel to the Mayor and City Hall shall:
 - a. Report directly to the Mayor;
- b. Supervise and coordinate the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings, the Office of Contract of Services, the Office of Labor Relations, the Business Integrity Commission, the Commission on Human Rights, the Department of Records and Information Services, the Office for People with Disabilities, the Office of Risk Management and Compliance, and the Mayor's Advisory Committee on the Judiciary.
- c. Maintain liaison with and review the activities of the Conflicts of Interest Board, the Civilian Complaint Review Board, and the Commission to Combat Police Corruption.
- d. Perform any function, power or duty of the Mayor in negotiating, executing and delivering any and all agreements, instruments and other documents necessary or desirable to effectuate any of the matters referred to in this section or any of the programs, projects and activities of any of the entities referred to in this section.
- e. Pursuant to Chapter 68 of the City Charter and the Conflicts of Interest Board Rules, for any of the entities referred to in this section: provide agency head approval as permitted for a position or conduct otherwise prohibited by Chapter 68; provide agency head approval for the acceptance by Mayor's Office staff of invitations to certain events, travel, and other gifts where it is in the City's interest for them to attend or accept such travel or gift; and provide agency head approval for volunteering by Mayor's Office staff for not-for-profit organizations having business dealings with the City where it is in the City's interest to do so.
- f. Represent the Mayor, when so directed by the Mayor, on any board, committee, commission or corporation of which the Mayor is a member.
 - g. Perform such other duties as the Mayor may direct.
- § 13. The Chancellor, the Police Commissioner, the Commissioner of Investigation, the Corporation Counsel, the Director of Intergovernmental and External Affairs, the Director of Communications, and the Press Secretary shall report directly to the Mayor.
- \S 14. Executive Order 5, dated February 3, 2022, is hereby REVOKED.
 - § 15. This Order shall take effect immediately.

Eric Adams Mayor

◆ a7

EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 30 March 27, 2023

UPDATED SAFETY PRACTICES OF PUBLIC-FACING CONTRACTED PERSONNEL DURING THE COVID-19 CRISIS

WHEREAS, Executive Order No. 11, dated March 10, 2022, requires City agencies, to ensure that certain employees of contractors or subcontractors holding a contract awarded by the City wear a face covering when they are interacting with members of the public in an indoor setting or present in a location where the State Commissioner of Health has determined face coverings must be worn; and

WHEREAS, Executive Order No. 25, dated February 6, 2023, and effective as of February 10, 2023, rescinded the requirement for prospective City employees to be vaccinated against COVID-19; and

WHEREAS, on February 9, 2023, the Board of Health resolved to make the COVID-19 vaccination optional for certain City and DOE employees; and

WHEREAS, Executive Order No. 28, dated February 23, 2023, rescinded the requirement for employees of City contractors to be vaccinated against COVID-19; and

WHEREAS, on February 12, 2023, the New York State Department of Health removed the face mask mandate for health care facilities;

NOW, THEREFORE, by the power vested in me as Mayor of the City of New York, it is hereby ordered:

Section 1. Executive Order No. 11, dated March 10, 2022, is RESCINDED and replaced by this Order.

§ 2. Definitions. For the purposes of this Order, the following terms have the following meanings:

Contract. The term "contract" means a contract awarded by the City, and any subcontract under such a contract, for work: (i) to be performed within the City of New York; and (ii) where employees can be expected to physically interact with City employees or members of the public in the course of performing work under the contract.

Covered Employee. The term "covered employee" means a person (i) employed by a contractor or subcontractor holding a contract; (ii) whose salary is paid in whole or in part from funds provided under a City contract; and (iii) who performs any part of the work under the contract within the City of New York. However, a person whose work under the contract does not include physical interaction with City employees or members of the public shall not be deemed to be a covered employee.

- \S 3. Requirement. All City agencies must take all necessary actions, to ensure that their contractors:
- a. Require all covered employees to wear a face covering that covers the employee's mouth and nose during days 6 to 10 after infection with COVID-19 upon returning to a work site where the employee can be expected to physically interact with City employees or members of the public in the course of performing work under the contract.
- b. Authorize covered employees to remove their face covering in the workplace (indoors or outdoors) when they are not required by subdivision (a) of this section to wear the face covering.
 - § 4. This Order shall take effect immediately.

Agency: Department of Design and Construction

Eric Adams Mayor

◆ a7

MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES

■ NOTICE

Notice of Intent to Issue New Solicitations Not Included in FY 2023 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Mayor will be issuing the following solicitations not included in the FY 2023 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule that is published, pursuant to New York City Charter § 312(a):

Description of Services to be Provided: Design Services Queens 1 Luyster Creek Garage New Construction Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2023 Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/30/2028 Anticipated Procurement Method: RFP Job Titles: Administrative Architect, Administrative Architect NM, Administrative Construction Project Manager, Administrative City Planner, Administrative City Planner NM, Administrative Engineer, Administrative Engineer NM, Administrative Landmarks Preservationist, Administrative Landscape Architect, Administrative Landscape Architect NM, Administrative Project Manager, Administrative Project Manager NM, Architect, Assistant Architect, Assistant Chemical Engineer, Assistant Civil Engineer, Assistant Electrical Engineer, Assistant Landscape Architect, Assistant Mechanical Engineer, Assistant Urban Designer, Associate Project Manager, Associate Urban Designer, Civil Engineer, Civil Engineer Intern, City Planner, Electrical Engineer, Highways and Sewers Inspector, Landscape Architect, Mechanical Engineer, Mechanical Engineering Intern, Project Manager, Project Manager Intern Headcounts: 600

Agency: Department of Design and Construction
Description of Services to be Provided: Construction Management
Queens 1 Luyster Creek Garage New Construction
Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2023
Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/30/2028
Anticipated Procurement Method: RFP
Job Titles: Administrative Architect, Administrative Architect NM,
Administrative Construction Project Manager, Administrative
Engineer, Administrative Engineer NM, Administrative Landmarks

Preservationist, Administrative Landscape Architect, Administrative Landscape Architect NM, Administrative Project Manager, Administrative Project Manager NM, Architect, Assistant Architect, Assistant Electrical Engineer, Assistant Mechanical Engineer, Assistant Landscape Architect, Assistant Civil Engineer, Associate Project Manager, Civil Engineer, Construction Project Manager, Electrical Engineer, Highways and Sewers Inspector, Mechanical Engineer, Project Manager, Project Manager Intern, Surveyor Headcounts: 695

Agency: Department of Design and Construction

Description of Services to be Provided: Resident Engineering Inspection Services Queens 1 Luyster Creek Garage New Construction Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2023
Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/30/2028
Anticipated Procurement Method: RFP
Job Titles: Administrative Architect, Administrative Architect NM, Administrative Construction Project Manager, Administrative Engineer, Administrative Engineer NM, Administrative Landmarks Preservationist, Administrative Landscape Architect, Administrative Landscape Architect NM, Administrative Project Manager, Administrative Project Manager, Administrative Project Manager, Administrative Project Manager, Civil Engineer, Assistant Electrical Engineer, Associate Project Manager, Civil Engineer, Construction Project Manager, Electrical Engineer, Highways and Sewers Inspector, Mechanical Engineer, Project Manager, Project Manager Intern, Surveyor Headcounts: 695

Agency: Department of Design and Construction
Description of Services to be Provided: Consultant Contract
Administration: research, training, data analysis, and expert testimony,
including services related to damages for delay claims, Queens 1
Luyster Creek Garage New Construction
Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2023
Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/30/2028
Anticipated Procurement Method: RFP
Job Titles: Accountant, Administrative Accountant (NM),
Administrative Architect, Administrative Architect NM, Administrative
City Planner, Administrative City Planner NM, Administrative
Construction Project Manager, Administrative Engineer,
Administrative Engineer NM, Administrative Landscape Architect,
Administrative Landscape Architect NM, Administrative Manager,
Administrative Staff Analyst, Architect, Architectural Intern, Assistant
Architect, Assistant Civil Engineer, Assistant Electrical Engineer,
Assistant Urban Designer, Associate Investigator, Associate Project
Manager, Associate Urban Designer, City Planner, Civil Engineer, Civil
Engineering Intern, Construction Project Manager, Electrical Engineer,
Estimator (General Construction), Estimator (Mechanical),
Investigator, Landscape Architect, Management Auditor, Management
Auditor, Mechanical Engineer, Mechanical Engineer Intern, Project
Manager, Project Manager Intern, Supervisor of Electrical Installations
& Maintenance
Headcounts: 735

Agency: Department of Design and Construction
Description of Services to be Provided: Construction Support Services:
asbestos, boring, testing, monitoring, sampling, site safety, inspections
and environmental, Queens 1 Luyster Creek Garage New Construction
Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2023
Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/30/2028
Anticipated Procurement Method: RFP
Job Titles: Administrative Construction Project Manager,
Administrative Project Manager, Asbestos Hazard Investigator,
Assistant Chemical Engineer, Associate Project Manager, Civil Engineer,
Construction Project Manager, Engineering Technician, Geologist,
Industrial Hygienist, Project Manager
Headcounts: 418

Agency: Department of Design and Construction
Description of Services to be Provided: Contract Administration:
fiscal audit, reconciliation of accounts, preparation of change orders,
analyzing and finalizing financial transactions and contract close out,
Queens 1 Luyster Creek Garage New Construction
Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2023
Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/30/2028
Anticipated Procurement Method: RFP
Job Titles: Accountant, Administrative Accountant (NM),
Administrative Architect, Administrative Architect NM, Administrative
City Planner, Administrative City Planner NM, Administrative
Construction Project Manager, Administrative Engineer,
Administrative Engineer NM, Administrative Manager,
Administrative Landscape Architect NM, Administrative Manager,
Administrative Staff Analyst, Architect, Architectural Intern, Assistant
Architect, Assistant Landscape Architect, Assistant Civil Engineer,
Assistant Electrical Engineer, Assistant Mechanical Engineer,
Assistant Urban Designer, Associate Investigator, Associate Project

Manager, Associate Urban Designer, City Planner, Civil Engineer, Civil Engineering Intern, Construction Project Manager, Electrical Engineer, Estimator (General Construction), Estimator (Mechanical) Investigator, Landscape Architect, Management Auditor, Mechanical Engineer, Mechanical Engineer Intern, Project Manager, Project Manager Intern, Supervisor of Electrical Installations & Maintenance Headcounts: 735

Agency: Department of Design and Construction Description of Services to be Provided: Community Outreach Consultants Queens 1 Luyster Creek Garage New Construction Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2023 Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/30/2028 Anticipated Procurement Method: RFP Job Titles: None Headcounts: 0

Agency: Department of Design and Construction Description of Services to be Provided: Owner's Representative Requirements Contracts Queens 1 Luyster Creek Garage New

Construction Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2023 Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/30/2028 Anticipated Procurement Method: RFP

Job Titles: Administrative Architect, Administrative Architect NM, Administrative Construction Project Manager, Administrative Engineer, Administrative Engineer NM, Administrative Landmarks Preservationist, Administrative Landscape Architect, Administrative Landscape Architect NM, Administrative Project Manager, Administrative Project Manager NM, Architect, Assistant Architect, Assistant Civil Engineer, Assistant Electrical Engineer, Assistant Landscape Architect, Assistant Mechanical Engineer, Associate Project Manager, Civil Engineer, Construction Project Manager, Electrical Engineer, Highways and Sewers Inspector, Mechanical Engineer, Project Manager Intern, Surveyor Headcounts: 695

◆ a7

Notice of Intent to Issue New Solicitations Not Included in FY 2023 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Mayor will be issuing the following solicitations not included in the FY 2023 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule that is published, pursuant to New York City Charter § 312(a):

Agency: Department of Health and Mental Hygiene Description of Services to be Provided: DOHMH is seeking to contract with one vendor able to maintain compliance with Disease Control's current grant awards, facilitate identification of and application for new grant funding, and provide oversight and support for any grants awarded during the contract period. The vendor will work with Disease Control leadership and staff, program and administrative personnel across the Health Department (e.g., Finance, IT, etc.), subrecipients of grant funds (which may include Department of Social Services (DSS), NYC Health + Hospitals (H+H), and other city agencies), and other consultants engaged in supporting grant-funded activities. They will provide comprehensive grant management services, develop tracking and reporting templates, report Disease Control applications, performance measures, and budget requests, and schedule/manage

meetings with grant partners.
Anticipated Contract Start Date: 1/1/2025
Anticipated Contract End Date: 12/31/2031
Anticipated Procurement method: Request for Proposal

Job Titles: None Headcounts: 0

Agency: Department of Health and Mental Hygiene Description of Services to be Provided: Development of online e-learning modules for the intended audience (English speakers) of health departments and community-based organizations in the Northeast Region of the United States. These modules will consist of HIV prevention messaging, in alignment with CDC goals under the Capacity Building Assistance cooperative agreement and will be available online for participants to access, at their convenience. Anticipated Contract Start Date: 7/1/2024 Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/30/2029

Anticipated Procurement method: MWBE Small Purchase

Job Titles: None Headcounts: 0

◆ a7

Notice of Intent to Issue New Solicitations Not Included in FY 2023 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Mayor will be issuing the following solicitations not included in the FY 2023 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule that is published, pursuant to New York City Charter § 312(a):

Agency: Department of Environmental Protection Description of services to be provided: NR-111-CM: Construction Management Services for the North River Wastewater Resource Recovery Facility Primary Settling System Rehabilitation and Improvements

Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2024 End Anticipated Contract End Date: 4/11/2031 Anticipated Procurement method: Competitive Sealed Proposal Job titles: Project Manager and Civil Engineer

Headcounts: 731

Agency: Department of Environmental Protection
Description of services to be provided: NR-129-DES: Preliminary
Design, Design and Design Services During Construction for the
Replacement of the Main Sewage Pumps, Main Sewage Pump
Discharge Piping, and Influent Bar Screens, at North River Wastewater Resource Recovery Facility Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2024 End Anticipated Contract End Date: 12/10/2033 Anticipated Procurement method: Competitive Sealed Proposal

Job titles: Project Manager, Civil Engineer, Electrical Engineer, Environmental Engineer, Mechanical Engineer, Architect and Chemical Engineer

Headcounts: 1040

Headcounts: 1040

Agency: Department of Environmental Protection Description of services to be provided: CAT-507-DES: Preliminary Design, Design, and Design Services During Construction for the Grahamsville, Grand Gorge, Pine Hill and Tannersville Water Supply Resource Recovery Facility Microfiltration Replacement Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2024 End Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/10/2033 Anticipated Procurement method: Competitive Sealed Proposal Job titles: Project Manager, Civil Engineer, Electrical Engineer, Environmental Engineer, Mechanical Engineer, Architect and Chemical Engineer

Agency: Department of Environmental Protection Description of services to be provided: CAT-511-DES: Preliminary Design, Design, and Design Services During Construction for the Tannersville Water Supply Resource Recovery Facility Collection System Repairs

Anticipated Contract Start Date: 6/10/2024 End Anticipated Contract End Date: 6/10/2031

Anticipated Procurement Method: Competitive Sealed Proposal Job titles: Project Manager, Civil Engineer, Electrical Engineer, Environmental Engineer, Mechanical Engineer, Architect and Chemical

Headcounts: 1040

CHANGES IN PERSONNEL

COMMUNITY COLLEGE (MANHATTAN) FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03/23

NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
SWEENEY	KATE		04294	\$68.7525	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	466
VERMA	ASHISH		04294	\$68.7525	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	466
WALKER	EULETTE	P	04294	\$73.8000	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	466
WASHINGTON	BRUCE	L	04861	\$15.6100	RESIGNED	YES	09/02/22	466
WILLIAMS	ELLA	A	04689	\$47.4200	APPOINTED	YES	01/25/23	466
WINSTED	KEITH		04292	\$162.4950	DECEASED	YES	01/18/23	466
ZIMMER	RENNA		04780	\$20.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/25/23	466

CUNY CENTRAL OFFICE FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03/23

			TITIE						
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY	
BARNES	JOSHUA	S	04017	\$68245.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	467	

COMMUNITY COLLEGE (HOSTOS) FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03/23

			TITLE					
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
ALKAIFI	YASIN	K	10102	\$15.6100	APPOINTED	YES	01/24/23	468
ALVAREZ-SANCHEZ	KENIA	A	04099	\$56447.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	468
COLON	LIZETTE		04096	\$92878.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/25/23	468
DE LOS SANTOS	JESSICA		04294	\$171.8810	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468
DONG	FENFANG		04294	\$68.7530	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468
EDELMAN	MAYA		04294	\$85.9410	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468
FLEMISTER	EUNICE		04096	\$92878.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/25/23	468
GARCIA	ONYX		10102	\$18.0000	RESIGNED	YES	12/30/22	468
GOMEZ	RAMON		04096	\$87004.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/25/23	468
LANG	DAMARIS-	Y	04108	\$100329.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/25/23	468
LEWIS-LYTE	GERONNA	A	04294	\$85.9410	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468

LOWENSTEIN-ISAA ALISON M 04096 \$72280.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/25/23 468

						/ /								/ /	
NYARKO	PRISCILL	10102	\$15.6100	APPOINTED	YES	01/25/23		AHSAN	FAKHRUL	13613	\$75888.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/13/23	
PALMA	EMANI	04099	\$62411.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	468	AIKEN	GERALD	40526	\$51865.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	740
PENA CUAUTLE	ARELYS Y	10102	\$15.6100	RESIGNED	YES	06/06/22	468	ALGARADI	ABDULRAH M	56057	\$38235.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	740
PENA CUAUTLE PICO	ARELYS Y CARLOS A	04017 10102	\$56370.0000 \$17.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	06/05/22 01/23/23	468 468	ANGELL ANGELONE	MATTHEW S BRIAN F	10062 B0087	\$151443.0000 \$90093.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO YES	01/03/23 01/18/23	740 740
QUINN	PATRICK J	04293	\$75.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/25/23	468	ARCINIEGA	MARIO	56057	\$45116.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/11/23	740
QUINONES	JEREMY E	10102	\$16.0000	RESIGNED	YES	12/29/22	468	ASANTE-ASAMOAH	YAW	40526	\$54857.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	740
RAYO	CAMILO	04293	\$75.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468	BAHR	ROBIN M		\$81186.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/18/23	740
RHODES	JENNIFER G	04293	\$93.7500	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468	BAKER	KHAYA	56073	\$53820.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	740
ROMAN	NANCY M	04802	\$44449.0000	TRANSFER	NO	01/17/23	468	BARNES	FELICIA A	13404	\$115000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/18/23	740
STACHELEK	ANDERS J	04606	\$446.8610	APPOINTED	YES	12/18/22	468								
										DE	PARTMENT OF EDU	CATION ADMIN	ī		
			OMMUNITY COLLEG								OR PERIOD ENDIN	IG 02/03/23			
			OR PERIOD ENDIN	G 02/03/23						TITLE					
173.10T		TITLE	G17.1DV	1 CMT ON	DDO		A CENTAIN	NAME	1	NUM	SALARY	ACTION		EFF DATE	AGENCY
NAME STACHELEK	ANDERS J	NUM 04606	\$446.8610	ACTION	YES	12/18/22		BEGUN BERSH	ALEXANDE LANA	95711 13632	\$145000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/18/23	740 740
TOVAR RESTREPO	MARCELA	04293	\$93.7500	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468 468	BEKSH	TIFFANY A	51221	\$113736.0000 \$73394.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23 01/17/23	740
TRONCOSO	MARIA L	10102	\$15.6100	RESIGNED	YES	11/24/22		BRADLEY	KIMBERLY	56058	\$62055.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	740
TURAN	NURSEN	04625	\$47.9500	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	468	BREEN	CAITLIN F	B0087	\$94593.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/12/23	740
UGIAGBE	OSARETIN	04293	\$75.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468	BRENMAN	ELIZA S	56058	\$75555.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/27/23	740
VAUGHN	MARTHA	04294	\$68.7525	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468	BUCARO	SAL P	1005C	\$99136.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/19/23	740
VETRALLA	FEDERICO	04294	\$85.9410	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468	BYFIELD	MEGAN S	60888	\$72708.0000	DISMISSED	NO	01/03/23	740
WALKER	BRIANA	04294	\$68.7525	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468	CABAN	NILDA	10124	\$54531.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/21/23	740
WATKINS GOFFMAN	LINDA	04291	\$84.3750	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	468	CAMPANELLA	JERRY	82984	\$121718.0000	INCREASE	NO	12/04/22	740
								CARELLA	MELISSA	56057	\$43968.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/23	740
			MMUNITY COLLEGE	, , ,				CHEN	LUKAS	1263A	\$89895.0000	INCREASE	NO	07/01/22	740
			OR PERIOD ENDIN	G 02/03/23				CHEN	WENTING	56058	\$63917.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/05/23	740
NAME		TITLE	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY	CHIENDA CICCODICOLA	VICTOR E DANIELLE	13621 B0087	\$59206.0000 \$80473.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	12/14/22 01/08/23	740 740
ABREU BUENO	MARIO DE	04861	\$17.1500	APPOINTED	YES	01/09/23	469	CORDERO	SIRGIA E	10124	\$54996.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/08/23	740
AKHI	MAHIM A	10102	\$20.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/23	469	COMDERO	JESSICA L	10031	\$140647.0000	INCREASE	NO	07/01/22	740
ALZOGARAY	AMARU	10102	\$15.6100	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/23	469	CRUZ	MIGUEL A	56058	\$62055.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/23	740
ASTUDILLO	BRYAN C	10102	\$17.5000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/23	469	CURTIS	PAUL H		\$141915.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/18/23	740
ATIENZA	FRANCO R	10102	\$20.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/09/23	469	D'AMICO	ANGELA	54513	\$42181.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/17/23	740
CAMBRIDGE	ANDREA L	04804	\$62948.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/22/23	469	DAS	RAJIB K	40510	\$62370.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	740
CAMELA	NICOLE	10102	\$20.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/09/23	469	DAVID POLO	JENNIFER	50910	\$73448.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/01/23	740
CARPINELLI	KACI L	10102	\$20.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/09/23	469	DESAI	NANDISH N	13643	\$128092.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/08/23	740
CUBILLOS BLANCO		04861	\$17.1500	APPOINTED	YES	01/09/23	469	DEY	ASIT K	40510	\$63525.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	740
DE LA TORRE	NANCY E	04625	\$86.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/09/23	469	DI RESTA	DARLENE A	56058	\$62055.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/18/23	740
DEMONTE	MARISOL	10102	\$20.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/09/23	469	DIAZ DO	VIVIANA	56057 13613	\$43968.0000	RESIGNED	YES	12/09/22	740
DIALLO HADJIMANOLIS	SADIALIO STEVEN	04875 04601	\$30.4000 \$31.2200	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES	09/29/22 01/03/23	469 469	DUNCAN	TRANG KYLE A	95050	\$65888.0000 \$43770.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	NO YES	12/11/22 01/08/23	740 740
HALLEY	TIMOTHY E	10102	\$20.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/05/23	469	EDWARDS	CLORINE	50910	\$75933.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/09/23	740
HENDRICKSON	JASON T	04625	\$86.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/09/23	469	FLORES	CHRISTOP	56058	\$62055.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	740
HUGHES	SEAN A	04625	\$70.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/18/23	469	FREDERICKS	SHAKEERA	1263A	\$100500.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/18/23	740
ISAAC	ROCHELL	04625	\$86.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/23/23	469	FREEMAN	PATRICK D	56057	\$50000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/08/23	740
JAGAVAT	MOHIT J	10102	\$22.1700	APPOINTED	YES	12/28/22	469	GAGLIA	ALEXA	51221	\$73394.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	740
JEAN-LOUIS	GREGORY	10102	\$15.6100	APPOINTED	YES	01/09/23	469	GARCIA	JOHN	10026	\$147445.0000	DECEASED	NO	01/03/23	740
LITMAN	RICHARD	04294	\$275.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/23	469	GAYLE	FRANCINE L	54485	\$73564.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/17/23	740
MINAYA	DANNERY I	04099	\$90375.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/24/23	469	GEORGE	RUBY	54483	\$62925.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/09/23	740
NAVAS	PAOLA N	04625	\$70.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/18/23	469	GILBERT	ROSEMARI	10251	\$46020.0000	RETIRED	NO	12/07/22	740
NIESEN	ROBERT N	10102	\$23.4600	RESIGNED	YES	11/24/22	469	GOMEZ	JENNY E	56058	\$62055.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/20/23	740
OBANDO ORTIZ	LESLEY CHRISTIA J	04099 10102	\$93134.0000 \$25.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES	01/14/23 01/01/23	469 469	GOMEZ GONZALEZ	LANTIUSK A SABRINA	56056 10026	\$32440.0000 \$112490.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES NO	01/12/23 11/13/22	740 740
PADILLA	ANGELA A	04689	\$52.5600	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/23		GONZALEZ GRANDE		56057	\$46123.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/23	740
PAULEY	JON C	04625	,	APPOINTED	YES	01/18/23		GOODWIN	ANDREA	56057	\$38235.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/22/23	
ROZARIO	SUNNY S	04802	\$31929.0000	TERMINATED	YES	01/27/23		GRAHAM	DIAMOND B	56058	\$62055.0000	APPOINTED	YES		740
SANDOVAL	NICOLLE	10102	\$15.6100	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23		GRIFFIN	SARA L	3114A	\$73575.0000	DECREASE	YES	07/31/22	740
SAUNDERS	MICHAEL	04865	\$38928.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/23	469	GUZMAN	JESUS A	56057	\$38235.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/19/23	740
SUN	YA-YUN A	04625		APPOINTED	YES	01/18/23		HAWKS	MURICE M	54483	\$43711.0000	RESIGNED	YES		740
YOUSRI	WESAM K	10102	\$15.6100	APPOINTED	YES	01/09/23	469	HAYWARD	COLIN J	54503	\$30863.0000	APPOINTED	YES		740
		_						HENRY	ZINASIA	60888	\$77000.0000	INCREASE	NO		740
			UNTER COLLEGE H					HERRIOT	BRANDON	56057	\$45000.0000	APPOINTED		12/23/22 01/17/23	
		TITLE	OR PERIOD ENDIN	u u2/U3/23				HUERTA HERNANDE IBOS	TAYLOR	56057 10031	\$43968.0000 \$131000.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES NO	10/30/22	
NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY	I			,			,,	
BENZIZOUNE	ROMAISSA A	04617	\$199.2700	APPOINTED	YES	01/13/23				DE	PARTMENT OF EDU	CATION ADMIN	ī		
SINCLAIR	ADELA	04135	\$78869.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/23					OR PERIOD ENDIN				
VILLAMIL	LUZ S	04861	\$35811.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/17/23	470			TITLE					
								NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION		EFF DATE	
			OOKLYN COMMUNIT					ISAAC	FELECIA C	56057	\$50000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/13/23	740
			OR PERIOD ENDIN	G 02/03/23				JAMES	ETHEL M	54513	\$42181.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/17/23	740
NAME		TITLE	CAI ADV	A CITT ON	ייסמק	חשגת קקק י	y GENION	JEAN-BAPTISTE	DANIELLE EBONY	51221 56057	\$75381.0000 \$38235.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES	01/08/23 01/15/23	740 740
NAME SKLAW	SARAH	56058	\$59100.0000	ACTION		01/17/23		JOHNSON JOHNSON	SHARON Y	56057	\$38235.0000	INCREASE	YES		740
p-same!!	J	23030	755100.0000		120	-, -, 23		JONES	GILBERT A		\$38235.0000	APPOINTED	YES		740
		ST	ATEN ISLAND COM	MUNITY BD #2	2			KAUR	JASPAL	50910	\$73448.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/03/23	
			OR PERIOD ENDIN					KELLY	KATHLEEN A	B0087	\$99102.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/17/23	740
		TITLE						KIERNAN	AIDEN	56057	\$43968.0000	APPOINTED	YES		740
NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION		EFF DATE		KITCHIN		56058	\$63917.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/08/23	
DERRICO	DEBRA A	56086	\$131722.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/22/23	492	KITROSSER	JEFFREY A	1006B	\$107110.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/17/23	
					_			LEONARD	THERESA D	60888	\$55448.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/06/23	
			PARTMENT OF EDU		Ň			LEWIS	LYNETTE A	56056	\$32440.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/06/23	
			OR PERIOD ENDIN	G 02/03/23				LIU	JOHN JR	51221	\$75381.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	
NAME		TITLE	SALARY	ACTION	ייסקק	EFF DATE	AGENICY	LOMBARDI LUDWIG	DONATO REBECCA	91769 51221	\$474.0600 \$75381.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED	NO YES	08/18/22 01/11/23	740 740
ABBOTT	MARC L	06745	\$68944.0000	RESIGNED	YES	12/25/22		MACLAY	ALLYSON M		\$65000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/11/23	
ABDELRAHMAN	ISRAA	56057	\$38235.0000	RESIGNED	YES	12/25/22		MADERA	MICHELLE R	54513	\$42181.0000	INCREASE	YES		740
ABDULLAHI	MARIAM	51221	\$73394.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/08/23		MANGROO	MICHELLE	1003B	\$103814.0000	RESIGNED	NO	12/27/22	
ABOELENIN	SAFAA	54513	\$42181.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/17/23		MANIK	JENNIFER	56057	\$50000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/17/23	
AGADA	TOKANDJI V	40510	\$63525.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23		MARRERO	LYDIA	56073	\$53820.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/17/23	
AHMIM	LYDIA	82986	\$132635.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/04/23		MASTRANGELO		B0087	\$90093.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/08/23	

MASTROMAURO	LORI A 100	5B \$115117.0000 RETIR	D NO	01/18/23	740	YOUNG	MARIA	B0087	\$90093.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/18/23	740
MCARTHUR	EURICE I 512	·		09/19/17	740	ZAPATA	MILCA N	56057	\$38235.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/10/23	
MCFADDEN	DIONDRE K 560	·		01/15/23	740	ZARRILLI	JOSEPH	92235	\$337.8900	RETIRED	NO	01/18/23	
MEANS	CHERYL 121	8 \$50838.0000 INCRE	SE NO	12/17/21	740								
MEJIA	RENE A 560	•		01/03/23	740				DEPARTMENT OF				
MERCEDES	CELENNI 5448			12/25/22					OR PERIOD ENDIN	G 02/03/23			
MITRO	MELISSA A 560	· ·		01/05/23	740			TITLE	43.7.3.DV	1 CMTON	BB011		a annau
MORAN MORROW	IRENE 5609 KAYLA M 1000	•		01/08/23 12/19/22	740 740	NAME ARNO	STEPHANI Y	NUM 51860	\$87509.0000	ACTION RESIGNED	YES	01/23/23	AGENCY 781
MURPHY	BRITTANY S 560			01/17/23	740	BANKS	BILLIE	10252	\$46247.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/25/23	781
NAGENGAST	LISA 100	•		12/04/22		BELL	DEIRDRE Y	10252	\$42135.0000	DECEASED	NO	01/22/23	781
NAGUIB	EHAB 512	·		01/03/23	740	BROWN	RISE A	51810	\$69575.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/21/23	781
NICOLICH	RAOUL 919	· ·		12/19/22	740	DALTON	MARLITA J	10029	\$98155.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/15/23	781
NOLBERTO	CELSO 560	•		01/18/23	740	KRATZ	MATTHEW J	12626	\$71840.0000	INCREASE	NO	11/18/22	781
ORLAN	BERNARD P 9169	7 \$166880.0000 RETIR	D NO	01/18/23	740	LOPEZ	NATALIE	51810	\$66217.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/19/23	781
OSIJO	AUGUSTIN 5093	.0 \$73987.0000 RETIR	D YES	01/03/23	740	PARKS	ALICIA D	10124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	01/15/23	781
PASION	RONALD 5122	22 \$75381.0000 APPOI	TED YES	01/11/23	740	SUAREZ	LIANDRY	51801	\$40963.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/27/23	781
PATEL	SHRADDHA C 100			10/30/22		VINCENT	JASPER S	52406	\$29361.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/20/23	781
PEREZ	JESSICA A 560			01/08/23	740								
PERRY	MARIKO 560	· ·		01/22/23	740				PARTMENT OF BUS				
PHENIX	JERRIANN 560	· ·		01/10/23	740				OR PERIOD ENDIN	G 02/03/23			
PICHARDO	LILLIAN 560'	•		01/08/23	740	l		TITLE					
PIETROFESO	SUSANA C 545			01/17/23	740	NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION		EFF DATE	
PITA	CRYSTAL A 560			01/13/23	740	COELLO	LEONARDO C	56058	\$75000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	801
POGGI POLANCO	ABIGAIL 1025 ISIS V 5605			01/20/23 01/10/23	740 740	OWENS SOLANO	ZACHARY T SOCRATES	60860 56058	\$77250.0000 \$41.0500	RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO YES	01/20/23 01/15/23	801 801
POLANCO	ELISE 5448	· ·		01/10/23	740	ZEIGLER	JESSE R	1002F	\$95000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23	801
PRIANTE	DOMENICO 136	•		01/11/23	740		T	_ J J Z F	7,5000.0000		120	, 13/23	
PRIMUS	KARL 560			01/08/23		1		HOU	SING PRESERVATI	ON & DVLPMN	r		
* **	200.			, = •					OR PERIOD ENDIN				
		DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION	ADMIN					TITLE					
		FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03	/23			NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
	TIT					ABDELNOUR	MARK	34202	\$77921.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/22/23	806
NAME	NUI			V EFF DATE		AHEMED	TUSHAR	34202	\$65640.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
QUAMRUZZAMAN	MD 560!	•		01/08/23	740	ALKINS	KERRIANN O	56058	\$62215.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
RAMIREZ	YELENA 560			01/04/23	740	ARMAZA	KARINA L	56058	\$54100.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
REGAN	ROBERT F B00			01/08/23	740	BETEGON	PORFIRIO T	56058	\$70394.0000	RETIRED	YES	12/16/22	806
REHM RENAHAN	LAUREN 0668 DANIEL T 5122	· ·		01/18/23	740 740	BETEGON BRETHEL	PORFIRIO T DAVID B	34173 13631	\$58907.0000	RETIRED RESIGNED	NO NO	12/16/22 01/19/23	806 806
REYES	LISA B 134	•		11/06/22 11/13/22		BROOKER	STEVEN T	10078	\$101761.0000 \$96813.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/15/23	806
REYNOSO	MICHELLE 545:	•		11/20/22	740	CALDERO	ISAAC	56058	\$54100.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/25/23	806
RIBAKOVE	JEREMY S BOOK	· ·		01/17/23	740	CHOICER	JULIA	22507	\$66388.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/18/23	806
RIVERA	NANCY S 5450			11/27/22		CHOWDHURY	MAMUNUR R	31670	\$61598.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/22/23	806
ROBERTS	JAMAL 102	· ·	TED NO	01/08/23	740	COLLADO	GERMANIA	22508	\$74650.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
ROCHFORD	KYE 6088			01/08/23	740	DANN-ALLEL	GABRIELL	9556A	\$123000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
RODRIGUEZ	KAREN 560	7 \$43968.0000 RESIG	ED YES	01/17/23	740	DAVOREN	UTOKIA A	56058	\$67192.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/15/23	806
RODRIGUEZ SR	YUDELINA 0674	5 \$92182.0000 INCRE	SE YES	01/03/23	740	DYER	JA'NAY I	10124	\$64081.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/19/23	806
ROMAN	SANDRA 560	57 \$52393.0000 RETIR	D YES	01/13/23	740	ESPINAL	VICTOR M	90574	\$56684.0000	INCREASE	YES	10/23/22	806
RONDEZ	MARY SHA 5122		TED YES	01/08/23	740	FONG CHOY	DAVID S	10124	\$67499.0000	PROMOTED	NO	07/10/22	806
ROSA	NICOLE M 560			01/03/23	740	GOMEZ	YASMIN	56057	\$38333.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/18/23	806
ROSENFELD	KAREN 5122	•		01/12/23	740	GONZALEZ	FELIX A	34202	\$77921.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/15/23	
RYMER	STEPHANI 560			01/17/23	740	GRANCARIC	DAVOR	80122	\$68732.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/02/23	806
SALAZAR	VALERIA D 560	•		01/12/23	740	GUZMAN	CARLA DESMOND A	56057	\$61015.0000 \$82872.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/28/23 01/15/23	806
SALOMON SANTALIS	SAIDA I 5609 AMERY J 5609			01/03/23 09/06/22	740 740	HARVEY HOSSAIN	DESMOND A	34202 34202	\$77921.0000	INCREASE	YES YES	01/15/23	806 806
SANTOS	JEFFREY 560			01/03/23	740	HULL	JAMES M	22507	\$70000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	04/26/22	806
SCIULARA	MARTHA P 560			01/03/23		HURT JR	JONATHAN O	56057	\$38333.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/05/23	
SHEFFIELD	WANDA 560			01/13/23		JAMES	KEVIN B	56058	\$50000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	12/11/16	
SHEPS	SAMUEL I 545	· ·		01/17/23		KINGSTON	REGINA C	40502	\$68437.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/15/23	806
SHTUCHKO	MAIRA 5122		TED YES	01/10/23		LANCASTER	DEANDRE	56057	\$38333.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
SINGH	NARENDRA 907			07/01/22		LARATTE	MARIE N	22508	\$95790.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/08/23	806
SMALLS	AVAY 560	57 \$50551.0000 INCRE	SE YES	01/05/23	740	LOMBARDO	ROSARIA	56057	\$38333.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
SOSA	WENDY 560			01/06/23		LOUISON	PRAMILA D	10025	\$116168.0000	INCREASE	NO	12/11/22	806
SUAZO	BRENDA V 560			01/08/23		MESHREKY	BASSEM S	34202	\$77921.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/18/22	
SULLIVAN	DANIEL R 3114	· ·		01/22/23		MILLER	DUNCAN S	22508	\$85847.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
SUMER	SUZAN 560			01/15/23		MINIER	FRANCISC A	56058	\$70000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
SWEETING TAYLOR	ERIC 1000 BRITTANY 1000	· ·		01/01/23		MINONDO MYERS	GARY SHERI L	31670 80122	\$61598.0000	RETIRED	NO YES	12/08/22 01/22/23	806 806
TAYLOR TERDIMAN	BRITTANY 1000 IRENE 545	·		12/18/22 01/18/23		MYERS MYERS	SHERI L TEREZA	56057	\$54997.0000 \$38333.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
THAMPY	DEEPA U 5122	· ·		01/18/23		PALEVSKY	BENJAMIN I	22508	\$81000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
THOMAS	ODIA 560			01/08/23		PARK	YUJU	22508	\$74650.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
THOMPSON	JANASIA 560	· ·		01/03/23		PATTERSON SR	SHAROD S	56058	\$54100.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
TIRADO	JESSICA L 560	· ·		01/17/23		PENA	JESSICA	56058	\$62215.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/15/23	806
TORRES	EMILY 560			11/20/22		PIERRE	MICHEL-A	34202	\$77921.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/22/23	806
TORRES	JULIANA S 560	· ·		01/19/23		RAHMAN	SAIDUR	31670	\$61598.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/17/23	806
VALDEZ	ROSANGEL 560	\$62055.0000 APPOI	TED YES	01/08/23	740	RAMNARINE STALK	RAYHANA	56058	\$54100.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
VASQUEZ	KATHERIN 560			01/18/23		RAPIZ	JUANA	10124	\$61015.0000	PROMOTED	NO	07/10/22	806
VATIS	MARYNA 405			01/22/23		RENDIN	JEFFREY R	95005	\$137410.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
VELEZ	MARIA I 560			01/03/23		RING	ALBA L	34202	\$77921.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/22/23	806
VIAGGIO	DARLENE M 560	· ·		01/03/23		RIVERS	KEVIN	56058	\$54100.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
VICK	SHANTAYA 560			01/08/23		SAJI	AKSHARA R	34202	\$77921.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
WANG	HUILING 405			11/03/22		SANOGUEL	CHRISTIA	22508	\$105000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/24/22	
WASHINGTON WEAT	PRECIOUS 560			01/18/23		STEWART	JOMO	34202	\$105000.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/15/23	806
WEAL WELLINGTON	HAYLEY 5609 FREDERIC 5450			01/08/23 01/08/23		1		1101	CINC DDDCDDVAMT	ייישנת דנות ב ואר	r		
WELLINGTON	FREDERIC 5450	ου ουσουσου KESIGI	אז חבי	U1/U0/23	/=0				SING PRESERVATI OR PERIOD ENDIN				
		DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION	ADMIN					TITLE	OW LEWION PUNIN	U U2/U3/43			
		FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03				NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
	TIT					TICHENOR	TYLER R	56058	\$70000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	806
NAME	NUI		PRO	V EFF DATE	AGENCY	TILLMAN	MICHELLE	10124	\$75884.0000	PROMOTED	NO	07/10/22	
WEST	IMAANI N 560			01/17/23	740	VARELA	CELESTE A	56058	\$77921.0000	RETIRED	YES	12/30/22	806
WILLIAMS	EBONY J 560			01/08/23	740	VASQUEZ SR	RAUL	34202	\$77921.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/22/23	806
WITTERS	MICHAEL J 341	6 \$70424.0000 RESIGN	IED NO	12/25/22	740	YASKIL	DAR N	22122	\$118657.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/15/23	806

	DEPARTMENT OF BUILDINGS FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03/23							DEPT OF HEALTH/MENTAL HYGIENE FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03/23							
		TITLE	OK PERIOD ENDIN	IG 02/03/23						TITLE	OK PERIOD ENDIN	G 02/03/23			
NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION			AGENCY	NAME	ANGEL TO A	NUM 21514	SALARY	ACTION INCREASE	PROV	01/15/23	AGENCY 816
AHEMED AHMED	TUSHAR SAMEA	31622 10209	\$61800.0000 \$16.3500	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/22/23 01/18/23	810 810	ESCALONA FACIANO	ANGELICA Z ANDREW	95439	\$88000.0000 \$177000.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/04/22	816
ALABI	ABIMBOLA A	12626	\$71840.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	810	FARJE	VERONICA A	52613	\$70000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	816
ANDREWS	ANISHA S	10251	\$36390.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/17/23	810	FARRELL	MAUREEN E	10009	\$120000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/25/22	816
BATTLE	DEXTER	10251 13632	\$41848.0000	APPOINTED	NO	11/13/22	810	FIGUEROA FOX	DIANE K TEOFILO R	10209 51191	\$15.7500 \$54228.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO	08/25/19 12/18/22	816 816
BEIRO BURGAS	JOSE SHAYRON S	10251	\$94244.0000 \$41848.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	11/20/22 12/27/22	810 810	FREEDMAN	BERTON D	21744	\$99735.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/18/23	816
CANELA	DAVID	12627	\$81203.0000	APPOINTED	NO	10/16/22	810	GAYLE	JODY ANN C	56058	\$75000.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/15/23	816
CLARK	DOMINIQU S	1002C	\$90635.0000	PROMOTED	NO	11/13/22	810	GIBSON GUASH, III	GABY C MARCUS A	91212 10124	\$49927.0000 \$75000.0000	RETIRED INCREASE	NO NO	01/02/23 01/15/23	816 816
DANIELS DIAZ CASTILLO	VANITY T RODOLFO	10251 56058	\$33906.0000 \$54100.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO YES	12/27/22 01/22/23	810 810	HANOMAN	DENISE N	51022	\$35.0200	DECREASE	NO	11/13/23	816
DICKENS	CORINE	10251	\$36390.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	810	HARRIS	CHASITY	51191	\$50000.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/17/23	816
ELIGON		10251	\$41848.0000	APPOINTED	NO	11/13/22	810	HASSAN	MOHD	40910	\$60000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	816
EVELEIGH	MARY A	10251	\$29483.0000	APPOINTED	NO	11/13/22	810	HAYNES ILOEGBU	HALIA H CHUKWUEM A	21849 21744	\$55098.0000 \$70554.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES	01/15/23 01/20/23	816 816
FFRENCH FRANTZ	HELEN A REAMA R	13632 13632	\$94244.0000 \$94244.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	11/20/22 11/20/22	810 810	JEAN	RUFF C	81815	\$20.2100	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	816
GARGIULO	JOSEPH F	10251	\$32850.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/17/23	810	JOHNSON	SHANELLE P	51613	\$76408.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/18/22	816
GOUDELIAS	CONSTANT J	12627	\$81203.0000	APPOINTED	NO	10/09/22	810	JONES JONES	DANIELLE T ELIZABET A	21744 21849	\$108426.0000 \$70349.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	01/15/23 01/22/23	816 816
GRACIA	SONIA N	13632	\$94244.0000	APPOINTED	NO	11/20/22	810	JONES	REHENIA	52304	\$65920.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/22/23	816
HUNTER JR JR JELEN	VINCENT E CRAIG T	56058 10251	\$54100.0000 \$41848.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES NO	01/17/23 11/13/22	810 810	KHAN	NAUSHAD	13652	\$125000.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/15/23	816
JOHN	TYSHAWN C	31622	\$61800.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/06/23	810	KRCEDINAC	JELENA	53859 51181	\$229980.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/14/23	816
JOSEPH	MARTINE E	10251	\$32850.0000	APPOINTED	NO	12/27/22	810	LI LINDSAY	LI STEVEN O	71022	\$72511.0000 \$58020.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED	YES	12/25/22 01/27/23	816 816
KUENSTLER	HEIDI E	22405	\$68610.0000	INCREASE	YES	11/13/22	810	LIPSKY	ZOYA	1002C	\$130000.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/15/23	816
LAM LERMAN	STEPHEN NICOLE F	1000A 10209	\$61757.0000 \$17.3000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	NO YES	11/06/22 01/15/23	810 810	MADOOR	NAMRATA R	51181	\$63794.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	816
MAILLOUX	MICHAEL J	31624	\$74392.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/15/23	810	MARCIAL	MELISSA	21744	\$130914.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/15/23	816
MICHELL	PETER J	56058	\$54100.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	810	MATHIS MCARTHUR	DWAYNE EURICE I	56056 10209	\$37398.0000 \$8.8100	DISMISSED RESIGNED	YES	01/20/23 11/10/02	816 816
ORTIZ	WILSON R	1002C	\$96681.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/21/23	810	MCCULLOUGH	PAUL C	53040	\$88.1300	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	816
PEREZ	JOEN J	22405	\$68610.0000	INCREASE	YES	11/13/22	810	MCDONALD	MICHAELA R	21744	\$97138.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/08/23	816
QUIAH RAHMAN	ALAURA R MOHAMMAD Z	10209 21210	\$16.3500 \$85646.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO	01/18/23 01/11/23	810 810	MCGIBBON	EMILY P ZAHIRAH Z	21744	\$122364.0000	INCREASE	YES YES	01/22/23 12/04/22	816 816
RAKIBUJJAMAN	KH	13632	\$94244.0000	APPOINTED	NO	11/20/22	810	MCNATT MILLWATER	ZAHIRAH Z HARRY J	95480 92122	\$177000.0000 \$59651.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/04/22	816
RICHARDSON	JINEVA E	10251	\$36390.0000	APPOINTED	NO	12/27/22	810	MONROE	SHANEL C	56058	\$70000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	816
RIYAD	ANDREW	20210	\$68610.0000	TRANSFER	NO	01/01/23	810	MOORE	SHANNON P	51191	\$50000.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/22/23	816
SAID	EMAD A	22405	\$68610.0000	INCREASE	YES	11/13/22	810	NAPOR NARAIN	MEREDITH C SELINA N	21849 13633	\$97850.0000 \$81000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES	01/04/23 01/22/23	816 816
			DEPARTMENT OF	BUILDINGS				NUAMAH	KWABENA	21538	\$75758.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/22/23	816
		FC	OR PERIOD ENDIN	IG 02/03/23				OLIVARES SAYA	ENOELIA	51191	\$50000.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/17/23	816
		TITLE						ORTALANO	GARY G	70822	\$107104.0000	RETIRED	YES	06/01/22	816
NAME SANCHEZ PATINO	FANHOR	NUM 22405	\$77250.0000	ACTION RESIGNED	PROV YES	01/21/23	AGENCY 810	OZMAN PANESAR	MARK I DALVEER K	13632 21744	\$132000.0000 \$97138.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED	NO YES	01/15/23 08/03/22	816 816
SARNA	ROHINI	13632	\$94244.0000	APPOINTED	NO	11/20/22	810	PARK	JI HYUN	21744	\$70554.0000	RESIGNED	YES	12/23/22	816
SEO		20415	\$77921.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/03/23	810	PATTEN	CHELSEA L	10209	\$17.3000	RESIGNED	YES	10/28/22	816
SIMMONS	DEVON J	31624	\$85929.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/15/23	810	PAULI	LESLEY	10209	\$15.7500	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	816
STEVENSON THOMAS	IAISHA J HATTIE L	10251 10251	\$36390.0000 \$41848.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	NO YES	01/18/23 01/22/23	810 810	PIGGOTT POMPEY	MARGARET A YVETTE K	13369 10124	\$93000.0000 \$54531.0000	INCREASE DECEASED	YES NO	01/01/23 01/20/23	816 816
VAZQUEZ	EVELYN	10251	\$46019.0000	APPOINTED	NO	11/13/22	810	POUBOURIDIS	GEORGE A	95599	\$80750.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	816
VICENTE	KORVIN E	12627	\$81203.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/01/23	810	RAHEEM	MUHAMMAD	40910	\$80000.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/15/23	816
WONG	YIN POK	31622	\$52000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/27/23	810	RAPHAEL	CARLINE	51191	\$60088.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/15/23	816
ZHENG	SHU M	56058	\$54100.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	810			DE:	PT OF HEALTH/ME	NTAL HYGIEN	3		
		DEI	T OF HEALTH/ME	NTAL HYGIEN	3						OR PERIOD ENDIN	G 02/03/23			
			OR PERIOD ENDIN	IG 02/03/23				NAME		TITLE	CALADY	3 CITTON	DDOT		» GENGY
NAME		TITLE	SALARY	A CITITON	DDOT	EFF DATE	A CENCY	RASHEED	BIBI	NUM 31220	\$90000.0000	INCREASE	NO NO	01/15/23	816
ABOAGYE MENSAH	EMMANUEL B	10209	\$19.9000	ACTION APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	816	REN	WUZE	21744	\$115000.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/15/23	816
ADEMUYIWA	BISOLA S	1003C	\$93733.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/21/23	816	RENE	YVES	1006C	\$96697.0000	RETIRED	NO	12/31/22	
ALLISON	JERMAINE O	51195	\$24.6200	APPOINTED	NO	01/08/23	816	RICHARDSON RODRIGUEZ	ROSHAUN MABEL	90643 56058	\$31377.0000 \$62215.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES	01/17/23 01/22/23	816 816
ALTMAN ALVAREZ	ZEEVA P MARISOL R	51611 51011	\$82086.0000 \$88780.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/15/23	816	ROMAN	SAMANTHA	56058	\$70000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	816
ARANGO CLOHESSY		56058	\$64000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO YES	08/14/22 01/17/23	816 816	SALAS	JESSICA	10251	\$50000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/08/23	816
ARZU	MARVIN E	90698	\$239.8400	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	816	SERRETTE	HOLLY L ARDIANE	30087	\$107685.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/12/23	816 816
ATTAR	HASSAN M M	10209	\$19.9000	APPOINTED	YES	01/18/23	816	SHABAJ SHEPPARD	ROBIN	56057 51022	\$50000.0000 \$35.0200	INCREASE RETIRED	YES NO	01/15/23 01/18/23	816
BECK	PETER E JENNIFER M	10124 60888	\$61015.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/15/23	816	SMITH-DOBSON	JANET E	21744	\$99000.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/15/23	816
BELL BLAKELY	BARBARA E	1002C	\$73000.0000 \$98830.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES NO	01/22/23 01/15/23	816 816	SMITH-DOBSON	JANET E		\$89942.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/15/23	816
BOROR	PRISCILL	51193	\$62410.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/25/22	816	STEVENS	CODY J PAULA A	10209 52613	\$17.3000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES	01/22/23	816 816
BOURNE	JANELLE	51011	\$84252.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/08/23	816	SUTHERLAND TAKEGOSHI	PAULA A CHIAKI	51011	\$64000.0000 \$79039.0000	INCREASE	NO NO	01/25/23 11/20/22	
BRUNO	DOROTIE	52613	\$64000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/23	816	TASNEEM	SABRIN	31215	\$45722.0000	RESIGNED	YES	02/13/22	
BRYANT CADEAU	NIESHA E GUIBERLY	10124 21744	\$54531.0000 \$64140.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED	NO YES	01/15/23 01/22/23	816 816	TAYLOR		10209	\$17.3000	RESIGNED	YES	12/11/22	
CAMPBELL	SHAINA	95649	\$177000.0000	INCREASE	YES	10/11/22	816	THOMPSON	SHYNAED	31215	\$45722.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/17/23	816
CAMPOS	MICHELLE	56056	\$42000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	816	TORRES TORRES	ELIZABET NILSA	51611 21744	\$72000.0000 \$86830.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES	01/17/23 01/22/23	816 816
CARRERO	NICHOLAS E	51197	\$74500.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	816	TUCKER	TEMPESTT T	56058	\$70000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	816
CHANG CHURCHILL	CHIN CHU	51011 60816	\$84252.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	NO VEC	01/15/23	816 816	ULYSSE	TERRANCE J	31215	\$45722.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	816
COLLIER	ALLISON A KATE L	21744	\$70000.0000 \$94283.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/22/23 01/17/23	816 816	VAKMAN VALDEZ	NATALYA REAKARIO A	12627	\$81203.0000 \$15.3000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	NO YES	11/20/22 06/08/18	
CUNNINGHAM	JIMMIE R	90702	\$290.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	816	VALDEZ VALENTINE	LORETTA H	31215	\$45722.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/08/18	816
CUTHILL	ADAM B	21538	\$75758.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/15/23	816	VASQUEZ CARRASC		21744	\$86830.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/22/23	816
DAVEY	SAMUEL D	21744	\$64140.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	816	VERAS	JOANN	10124	\$58507.0000	PROMOTED	NO	01/15/23	816
DAVID DHANYA	WYNTON M ANANYA S	51191 21744	\$54228.0000 \$64140.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	NO YES	01/22/23 01/17/23	816 816	WATSON	CANDACE M	51001 51191	\$69152.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/22/23	816
DIAZ	OMYADA	51191	\$44960.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/17/23	816	WATSON WELCH	STACIA T T DEBORA G	10124	\$54228.0000 \$55723.0000	INCREASE RETIRED	NO NO	01/15/23 01/27/23	816 816
DORFMAN	AMANDA L		\$64140.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	816	WONG	FAN SUN	40910	\$92758.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/15/23	816
DOYLEY II	HOWARD H	51191	\$54228.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/15/23	816	YALCIN		10209	\$15.5000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	816
ECHOLS	RUTHINA	10251	\$62820.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/15/23	816	I YASMIN	SABINA	10010	\$105672.0000	RESIGNED	NO	07/31/22	816

				ADMIN TRIALS AN	D HEARINGS				JOHNSON	KRISTEN	10251	\$53560.0000	RESIGNED	NO	12/05/22	826
				FOR PERIOD ENDIN	G 02/03/23				JONES	JOSHUA D		\$113000.0000	INCREASE	YES	11/27/22	826
173.4T			TITLE	G17.1DV	1 CMT 017	DD011) GENTATI	JOSEPH	REGINAL	95277	\$183000.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/22/23	826
NAME BADJI	DJAWE	_	NUM 0810	\$50207.0000	ACTION APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	AGENCY 820	KASSIM KELLMAN	JUBRIL USHA F	91308 10124	\$96390.0000 \$54531.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	12/18/22 12/18/22	826 826
HORT	PETER		5937	\$57.9900	DECEASED	YES	01/23/23	820	KILROE	JOHN G	91645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826
JAMES	THERESA A	5	6057	\$24.1300	RESIGNED	YES	10/31/22	820	KOVACS	DOROTHY	90739	\$359.8400	RETIRED	NO	12/30/22	826
LEE	SEON JEO		6891	\$161195.0000	INCREASE	YES	10/09/22	820	LAHENS	NASSER	20113	\$71777.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/08/23	826
LOUIS NEWAZ	RAMY SAMAD		5005 6058	\$140000.0000 \$62215.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/15/23 01/15/23	820 820	LALL	SAMANTHA RICORDO C	10124 13621	\$55977.0000 \$58918.0000	PROMOTED RESIGNED	NO NO	12/18/22 10/13/22	826 826
RODRIGUEZ	MARIA		0215	\$39357.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/15/23	820	LEWIS	MATTHEW L	22427	\$77921.0000	INCREASE	NO	09/25/22	826
SIEGEL	MICHELE A		0610	\$57835.0000	APPOINTED	NO	10/23/22	820	LEWIS	TIFFANY A	60888	\$51340.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/17/23	826
SPERANZA	JESSIKA H	1	.0251	\$62820.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/24/22	820	LOUIS JEUNE	GHYSLIN	22427	\$77921.0000	RESIGNED	NO	12/17/22	826
			DEL	PT OF ENVIRONMEN	m DDOME/CMTO						DE	PT OF ENVIRONMEN	m promeduto	NT.		
				FOR PERIOD ENDING		N						FOR PERIOD ENDIN		N		
			ITLE								TITLE					
NAME ABDOU KAZA	SALAMATO		NUM 2425	\$59265.0000	ACTION APPOINTED	PROV	01/17/23	AGENCY 826	NAME LUMSDEN	ANDREW	NUM 91645	\$501.9200	ACTION INCREASE	PROV YES	10/30/22	AGENCY 826
ABITBOL	ROBERT J		0617	\$65640.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/17/23	826	LUMSDEN	DAVID	91639	\$578.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/25/22	826
ABO-COMITINI	CHARLOTT	5	6058	\$62239.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/19/23	826	LUPO	SALVATOR	90756	\$352.3200	RETIRED	NO	01/15/23	826
ABO-COMITINI	CHARLOTT		0800	\$50749.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/19/23	826	LYNCH	HULBERT L	10124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
AL-SALAHI ALAM	MOHAMMED A MUHAMMAD N		0510	\$65640.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO	01/17/23	826 826	MAGGIO MANI	VINCENT M JOEL V	91645 20310	\$501.9200	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	10/30/22	826 826
ALAM	MUSA		5005	\$48431.0000 \$127950.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/15/23 12/18/22	826 826	MARACIC	ANTHONY	10015	\$65640.0000 \$191144.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/17/23 11/27/22	826 826
AMADOR	IRMA T		.0124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826	MAREZIO BERTINI		22122	\$63489.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/25/22	826
AMIN	SYED M		2427	\$77921.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	826	MARTINEZ	ANTHONY J	91645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826
ANICHIARICO	MICHAEL R		4620	\$78461.0000	INCREASE	NO	11/27/22	826	MCDANIEL	CATHERIN	10251	\$46019.0000	INCREASE	NO	12/18/22	826
AVILES BACCOMO	ASHLEY T DENNIS K		0124	\$54531.0000 \$398.0200	PROMOTED	NO YES	12/18/22 11/27/22	826 826	MCDONNELL MCGHEE	DAVID J TYRELL D	34620 81310	\$78461.0000 \$43410.0000	INCREASE	NO YES	11/27/22 12/18/22	826 826
BARILLARO	JOSEPH		0739	\$359.8400	INCREASE	NO	07/05/22	826	MCLAULIN	PATRICK A	91717	\$440.1600	INCREASE	YES	09/25/22	826
BEHNKE	GINA N	2	1744	\$86830.0000	INCREASE	YES	11/27/22	826	MELENDEZ	ANGELA	10124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
BHOLA	MICHAEL V		0113	\$56069.0000	INCREASE	NO	10/11/22	826	MERRILL	LAWRENCE E		\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826
BLACK BOASI	NORELL LOUIS		0251	\$46019.0000 \$359.8400	INCREASE RETIRED	NO NO	12/18/22 01/24/23	826 826	MIRAGLIA MONICO	JOSEPH STEPHEN	91639 91645	\$578.0000 \$501.9200	INCREASE INCREASE	YES YES	09/25/22 10/30/22	826 826
BROWN	ROXANNE Y		.0124	\$54544.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826	MOORE	CAROLYN	10251	\$40017.0000	INCREASE	NO	12/27/22	826
BROWN	STEVEN C		1314	\$79138.0000	INCREASE	YES	11/27/22	826	MORAN	GERARD K		\$501.9200	DECREASE	YES	10/30/22	826
BRUTUS	TIMOTHY E		300B	\$140696.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/13/23	826	MORRISON	SHAMECA W	10251	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
BUSH	LINDA		.0124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826	MOSTEL	CINA	10124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
CALDWELL CAMPBELL-GOODEN	EVANDA M TANYA T		.0124	\$54531.0000 \$54531.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	12/18/22 12/18/22	826 826	MURPHY MUSTO JR.	BRIAN JAMES W	91717 31316	\$440.1600 \$67249.0000	DECREASE INCREASE	YES NO	11/27/22 11/27/22	826 826
CAREY	ALICE A		.005A	\$108000.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/18/22	826	OATES	CLIFTON	82991	\$139673.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/08/23	826
CARRERO	PHILLIP	9	1308	\$96390.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826	ORLOFF III	ROBERT J	91645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826
CASCINO	ANTHONY G		1645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826	OSEI NTI	JOSHUA	20113	\$71777.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/08/23	826
CASTRO CATALDO	EUNICE ALICIA		.0124	\$54531.0000 \$41848.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED	NO NO	12/18/22 11/27/22	826 826	PAN PARAVALOS	YI EMMANUEL G	10251 91406	\$42127.0000 \$15.4500	RESIGNED RESIGNED	NO YES	09/23/22 01/10/23	826 826
CHAMPAGNIE	JAHNE S		.0124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826	PECUNIES	RUSSELL P	95005	\$148889.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/18/22	826
CHAUDHRY	MUHAMMAD T	2	0410	\$65640.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	826	PEDONE	SALVATOR	91308	\$96390.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
CHOWDHURY	MAMUNUR R		0113	\$48431.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	826	PERPERO	ANDREW	91645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826
CLARK	CHARLES F	6	8880	\$51340.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/17/23	826	PETERS JR PIERRE LOUIS	RICHARD A CARLA M	31315 21822	\$53740.0000 \$69045.0000	INCREASE	NO YES	12/18/22 11/27/22	826 826
			DEF	T OF ENVIRONMEN	T PROTECTION	N			POORANSINGH-MAR		21822	\$96142.0000	INCREASE	NO	11/27/22	826
				FOR PERIOD ENDIN					POTTER	TERRY A	21015	\$86665.0000	RETIRED	YES	12/30/22	826
			ITLE						POWELL	DEXTER B	91308	\$96390.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
NAME CLARKE JR.	DONALD J		NUM 0739	\$359.8400	ACTION RETIRED	PROV NO	01/23/23	AGENCY 826	PRINGLE QUISPE SOSSA	CHRYSTAL S KAPAC R	91308 22427	\$96390.0000 \$77921.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED	NO NO	12/18/22 11/20/22	826 826
CLARKE JR.	DONALD J		1011	\$51753.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/23/23	826	RAFTOPOULOS	PETER AN	20403	\$59125.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	826
COLLINS	KAREN M		1514	\$68962.0000	INCREASE	YES	11/27/22	826	RAHMAN	MOHAMMED M	22427	\$85847.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	826
COPPOLA	JASON G		0215	\$103631.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/12/23	826	RAHMANI	ATTAULLA	90641	\$34716.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/15/23	826
DALY	CECIL J		0739	\$359.8400 \$55857.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/10/23	826	RAI	MILAN	20210	\$65640.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23 12/18/22	826
DANIELS DASCOLI	CHRISTIN ROBERT		0124	\$96390.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	12/18/22 12/18/22	826 826	RAMCLAM RAMKISHUN	FARIKA C DHARMATT	10124 10251	\$54531.0000 \$21.9100	PROMOTED INCREASE	NO NO	12/18/22	826 826
DAVID	ROGER		1645	\$501.9200	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	826	RICHARDS	GABRIEL	10251	\$22.9100	RESIGNED		10/02/22	
DEE	ALEX I	9	1645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826	RICHARDSON	MARC P	34202	\$77921.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/22/23	826
DEL BONO	CARMELO		1308	\$96390.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826	RIVAS	CESAR R		\$96390.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
DELANEY DEROSA	FREDERIC J ANTHONY		01645	\$501.9200 \$133900.0000	RETIRED INCREASE	NO NO	01/25/23 11/27/22	826 826	RIZZI ROBERTS	LEONARD F LORONE	91645 10124	\$501.9200 \$55388.0000	INCREASE PROMOTED	YES NO	10/30/22 12/18/22	826 826
DI PIERRO	VANESSA A			\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826	RUSSELL	CHENELLE	10124	\$46019.0000	INCREASE	NO	12/18/22	826
DIAZ	MELODY	1	.0251	\$25.1900	INCREASE	NO	08/21/22	826	SALAS	JESSICA	10251	\$41848.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/08/23	826
DONALD	JOANELLE M			\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22					OH OH	m pp			
EVANS FLEMMING	ANGELA STEPHEN C		0124	\$57116.0000 \$96390.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	12/18/22 12/18/22	826 826				PT OF ENVIRONMEN FOR PERIOD ENDIN		N		
FLEMMING FUGAZZI	LOUIS J		1717	\$440.1600	INCREASE	YES	09/25/22	826 826			TITLE	ON PERIOD ENDIF	02/03/23			
GAJWANI	JANE A		3008	\$183691.0000	INCREASE	NO	11/27/22	826	NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
GALIMI	STEVEN P	9	1717	\$440.1600	INCREASE	YES	09/25/22	826	SANASSI	GOVIN	91645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826
GALINDO	STEVEN		1645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826	SANGARE	TATIANA S	56057	\$50985.0000	RESIGNED	YES	11/15/22	
GARCIA GARCIA	ANDRES F JARAYA		2427	\$103631.0000 \$54531.0000	INCREASE PROMOTED	NO NO	11/27/22 12/18/22	826 826	SANTIAGO SCAPELITO	ALEXIS SALVATOR P	10251 91645	\$40017.0000 \$501.9200	INCREASE INCREASE	NO YES	11/27/22 10/30/22	826 826
GIRI	HARI		0124	\$65640.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	826 826	SCOTT	T'PRING K	10124	\$501.9200	PROMOTED	NO	10/30/22	826 826
GREEN	RICHARD P		0811	\$58969.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/22/23	826	SESHADRI	SRIRANGA S	20410	\$65640.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/08/23	826
HALIK	MICHAEL J		1645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826	SHAH	RAJ K		\$59125.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	826
HARRIGAN	DEBORAH		.0124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826	SHALUMOV	EMIL DONATIO D	91645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES		
HINDS HOLDER	JANET COREY M		0124	\$54531.0000 \$96390.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	12/18/22 12/18/22	826 826	SIGNORE SINGH	DONATO B JAGDEO	90756 92510	\$352.3200 \$298.2400	DECREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	08/07/22 01/22/23	826 826
HOPSON	EVELYN		.0251	\$46019.0000	INCREASE	NO	12/18/22	826	SINGH	KUDESH	20113	\$56069.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	826
HOSSAIN			0113	\$48431.0000	RESIGNED	NO	11/27/22	826	SINGH-MOHAMMED	SHASTRA	10124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
HUA	DORISA X		.0124	\$55570.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826	SIRICO	MICHAEL B	91308	\$96390.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
ISLAM	FARIDUL		.0251	\$21.9100	INCREASE	NO	12/27/22	826	SMITH	DEBRA Y		\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
JACK JACKSON	MELINDA J ZEEKEYA S	1	.0124	\$54531.0000 \$25.1900	PROMOTED INCREASE	NO NO	12/18/22 09/25/22	826 826	SMITH SONG	SVEN N JIA V	91314 10251	\$79138.0000 \$21.9100	INCREASE INCREASE	YES NO	11/27/22 12/27/22	826 826
JEAN-PHILIPPE	LUC C		1308	\$96390.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22		SPIES	JIA V THERESE	13632	\$21.9100	RETIRED	YES	01/26/23	826 826
JOHN	JOY		4620	\$78461.0000	INCREASE	NO	11/27/22	826	SPIES	THERESE	13631	\$67507.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/26/23	826
JOHNS	KERRY-AN		.0251	\$21.9100	INCREASE	NO	12/18/22		STEWART THORNE	STEVEN A	22427	\$77921.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	826

SULLIVAN	THOMAS	M	20410	\$65640.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/25/22	826
TAKSER	VADIM		12627	\$81203.0000	APPOINTED	NO	12/18/22	826
TALY	STEVEN	D	91645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826
TANG	LUCE		31220	\$69503.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
THOMAS	DAVE	M	91308	\$96390.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
THOMPSON	CHARLES		13632	\$138097.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/23/23	826
TOLES	GARREN	E	92610	\$298.2400	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	826
TORRES	VERONICA	S	10251	\$21.9100	INCREASE	NO	11/27/22	826
UDIT	PRATIMA	D	10251	\$21.9200	INCREASE	NO	12/18/22	826
VAIANA	NICOLE	M	10251	\$46019.0000	INCREASE	NO	12/18/22	826
VASSALLO	WILLIAM	M	91645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826
VAZQUEZ	ELLIOT	E	10251	\$25.1900	INCREASE	NO	09/25/22	826
VELEZ	YVETTE		10124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
VILLAMENA	MICHAEL	L	91639	\$578.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/25/22	826
WHITE	ANGEL	M	10251	\$46019.0000	INCREASE	NO	09/25/22	826
WILDER III	JULIAN	E	91645	\$501.9200	INCREASE	YES	10/30/22	826
WILLIAMS	LANIER		10124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
WILLIAMS	PATRICK	C	81310	\$43410.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	826
WINGFIELD JR	DEAN	R	10124	\$54531.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826
YE	XUEZHEN		10124	\$55689.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/18/22	826

DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION

FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03/23

			E.	OK FERIOD ENDIN	02/03/23			
			TITLE					
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
ALBIN	JESSICA	A	30087	\$111216.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	827
ANDERSON	GREGORY	P	10026	\$241116.0000	INCREASE	NO	12/27/22	827
BAUCCIO JR.	WILLIAM	Т	91644	\$508.8000	RETIRED	NO	01/15/23	827
CAMPO	MERCY		10251	\$41970.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/20/23	827
CARTER	GUY	A	70112	\$44064.0000	DECEASED	NO	01/27/23	827
CASCINO	JULIE	A	30087	\$106778.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/22/23	827
CRAIG	MENELIK	J	71681	\$31320.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/26/23	827
CUMBERBATCH	ANDREW	Т	10209	\$19.9000	RESIGNED	YES	01/01/23	827
FLORENCIO	JOEL	J	80633	\$15.4500	RESIGNED	YES	12/13/22	827
GOODMAN	JOSHUA	A	95231	\$236900.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/27/22	827
GULCHARAN	MICHAEL	A	92575	\$117666.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/22/22	827
HENTON	YASIR		92510	\$37.2800	RESIGNED	YES	01/24/23	827
LOJAN	JAVIER	D	7019A	\$242000.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/24/23	827
MARVIN-ZIGLER	ANTESHIA	S	71681	\$37198.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/15/23	827
MERCADO	DANIEL		70112	\$83465.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/26/23	827
MEROLA	RYAN	A	09963	\$236900.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/27/22	827
MISCIONE	ANNE	٧	10251	\$41848.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/15/23	827
MORMILE	VINCENT		70112	\$40622.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/19/23	827
O'REILLY	GARRETT	Т	7019A	\$242000.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/24/23	827
OKOTIEURO	GBUBEMI		05041	\$165000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	827
PATINO	AMBER	J	10251	\$35330.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/07/22	827
PINEDA	JORGE	A	22427	\$110128.0000	INCREASE	NO	11/06/22	827
SALADINO	DOMENICO		91719	\$298.2400	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	827
SCANTLEBURY II	COLIN	В	70112	\$44064.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/25/23	827
SCOTTO-LAVINO	JAMES	М	71681	\$31320.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/26/23	827
TAHIR	ADIL		10026	\$183425.0000	INCREASE	NO	10/02/22	827
TAYLOR	BRIAN		8300B	\$98613.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/17/22	827
WEISER	MARK		91925	\$385.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/16/23	827
WILLIAMS	EDWINA		70112	\$44064.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/18/23	827

BUSINESS INTEGRITY COMMISSION FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03/23

NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
IOSILEVICH	SVETLANA		30087	\$91415.4675	RESIGNED	NO	01/22/23	831
ROCA	TINA	M	56058	\$62215.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/04/22	831

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03/23

			TITLE					
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
BAQUERO	LUIS	Α	30312	\$36577.0000	DECREASE	NO	01/22/23	836
BURTON	JERALD	D	54877	\$51963.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	836
CAMACHO	VANESSA	Z	30312	\$36577.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	836
CHENG	KENNY		30312	\$64124.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/24/23	836
CORDOVA	JENNY	P	30312	\$36577.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	836
D'ORSOGNA	LORETTA		22121	\$44769.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/08/23	836
DENNIS	REUBEN	L	30312	\$36577.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	836
DI BARTOLO	SALVATOR	G	30312	\$36577.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	836
GOODWIN	JACQUELI		10124	\$61015.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/08/23	836
GREEN	RICHARD	P	30312	\$36577.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	836
JAMES	KEVIN	В	40201	\$36436.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/30/15	836
JIANG	XIN YU		13135	\$86830.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/16/23	836
KING	SHENNETH	R	54875	\$127243.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/08/23	836
LEE	RAYMOND		30312	\$36577.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	836
LI	REGINA	J	10010	\$114634.0000	PROMOTED	NO	12/04/22	836
MAZO	ALEKSAND		13652	\$149350.0000	RESIGNED	NO	11/20/22	836
MILLER	YVETTE	N	10124	\$61015.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/08/23	836
NEAL	ANGELIE		1002C	\$75673.0000	RETIRED	NO	12/04/21	836
PERRATORE	LETIZIA		40510	\$73645.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/20/23	836
REID	PATRICIA		10251	\$26.0500	APPOINTED	NO	10/23/22	836
REYES TAPIA	KATIRIA		30312	\$36577.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/22/23	836
SALA	DENISE	М	10124	\$54531.0000	DISMISSED	NO	01/18/23	836
SANDHOVEL	ERIC	E	30312	\$95801.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/27/23	836
SCOTT	DAVID	W	30312	\$92073.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/18/23	836
TAYLOR	CYNTHIA	L	30087	\$91563.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/22/23	836
THOMAS	LASHAWN	Α	10251	\$41848.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/01/23	836
YANG	YING		40523	\$76198.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/15/23	836
YOUNG	MCCRAE	H	10124	\$54531.0000	INCREASE	NO	10/02/22	836
ZARDIASHVILI	ANNA		8297A	\$128000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/08/23	836

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR PERIOD ENDING 02/03/23

			TITLE					
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
ADENUGA	KEHINDE		10251	\$46019.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/19/23	841
ALBETSKI	RACHEL	E	22316	\$74650.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/23	841
ALLEN-GILLIARD	ROBERTA	М	1002D	\$115875.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/21/23	841
BISHUNDAT	CHRISTOP		91717	\$440.1600	RETIRED	NO	01/19/23	841
BIXHA	DELIN		22427	\$103631.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/27/23	841
BRADLEY JR	BRYAN		92508	\$36474.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/10/23	841
CARAWAY	ERICA		95005	\$164801.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/15/23	841
CHANDLER	CHARLES	J	90692	\$22.7300	APPOINTED	YES	11/28/22	841
CHIO	IOK MEI		40526	\$44115.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/22	841
CHOJAR	FAITH	A	22316	\$67757.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	841
DE LA ROSA	ELVIS		56058	\$62215.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/22/23	841
DIAZ	SONIA	N	1002C	\$90000.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/01/23	841

LATE NOTICE

CONTRACT AWARD HEARINGS

NOTE: LOCATION(S) ARE ACCESSIBLE TO INDIVIDUALS USING WHEELCHAIRS OR OTHER MOBILITY DEVICES. FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON ACCESSIBILITY OR TO MAKE A REQUEST FOR ACCOMMODATIONS, SUCH AS SIGN LANGUAGE INTERPRETATION SERVICES, PLEASE CONTACT THE MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES (MOCS) VIA E-MAIL AT DISABILITYAFFAIRS@MOCS.NYC.GOV OR VIA PHONE AT (212) 298-0734. ANY PERSON REQUIRING REASONABLE ACCOMMODATION FOR THE PUBLIC HEARING SHOULD CONTACT MOCS AT LEAST THREE (3) BUSINESS DAYS IN ADVANCE OF THE HEARING TO ENSURE AVAILABILITY. ði

PARKS AND RECREATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

THIS PUBLIC HEARING IS CANCELLED

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on April 10, 2023, at 2:00 PM. The Public Hearing will be held via

IN THE MATTER OF proposed Purchase Order/Contract between the New York City Department of Parks and Recreation and PERKAN CONCRETE CORP. 145-18 Liberty Avenue, Jamaica, NY 11435 for Q328-120M Bellerose Playground Reading Garden. The amount of this Purchase Order/Contract is \$328,447.60. The term shall be 365consecutive calendar days from the Order to Work Notice. Community Board 13, Queens, E-PIN#: 84623W0021001

The Vendor has been selected by M/WBE Noncompetitive Small Purchase Method, pursuant to Šection 3-08 (c)(1)(iv) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

In order to access the public hearing and testify, please join the Zoom Virtual Meeting Link

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2290435542?pwd=VFovbDl6UTVFNXl3ZGx PYUVsQU5kZz09

Meeting ID: 229 043 5542; Passcode: 763351

A draft copy of the Contract will be available for public inspection at the Department of Parks, 117-02 Roosevelt Ave, Corona, NY 11368, from March 27, 2023, through April 10, 2023, excluding weekends and Holidays, from 9am-3pm (EST).

Pursuant to section 2-11(c)(3) of the procurement policy board rules, if Parks does not receive, by April 3, 2023, from any individual a written request to speak at this hearing, then Parks need not conduct this hearing. Requests should be made to Ms. Charlene Dawson via email at Charlene.Dawson@parks.nyc.gov.